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Early Decontrol Of Crude 
Could Mean *150 Million 

More Oil Revenue
State Comptroller Bob 

Bullock said President 
Reagan's early decontrol of 
crude oil prices could mean 
up to SI50 million more in 
state tax revenue this year.

Bullock said Reagan's 
decision to speed up the 
decontrol of crude oil 
prices instead of waiting 
until October I, to allow

rf=

existing law to take off V T
controls, will immediately
hike up the price of
domestic oil. jML y j

The state collects a 4.6
percent tax on the market

The Federal Land Bank 
Association of Muleshoe 
will have their annual 
stockholders meeting, 
February 10 at 2 p.m. at 
the Corral Restaurant in 
Muleshoe.

Election of directors will 
be held at this time. Nomi
nees are incumbents 
Gordcn Duncan and Arlin 
Hartzog, other nominees 
are James Clayton and 
Jerry Engelking.

All stockholders and in
terested guests are urged 
to attend.

*****
“ Does your sweetheart 

have a sweet heart?” Will 
be the subject for the next 
regular meeting of the 
Greater Lubbock Chapter 
of the American Diabetes 
Association.

Special guest speaker 
will be Dr. Wayne Cooper, 
M.D, His special field is 
cardiology. Cooper will 
speak on the relationship 
between diabetes and 
heart problems.

The meeting will be held 
at 7:30 p.m. Monday. 
February 9, in Room 5A 
100 of the Texas Tech 
University Health Sciences 
Center.

*****
The Bailey County Pro

ducer Director to Plains 
Cotton Growers, Inc. from 
1981-82 will be elected at 
7:30 p.m. Monday. Febr
uary 9 in the County 
Courtroom in Muleshoe.

All producers and busi
nessmen are urged to at
tend. Your Bailey County 
PCG Directors (1 business 
and 1 producer, elected on 
alternate years) are your 
spokesmen in all PCG af
fairs and you are urged to 
take an interest in their 
election this year and every 
year, said Bennie Claunch, 
business director.

*****
The TOPS Club will be 

sponsoring skating Friday 
night at the Civic Center in 
Muleshoe. Admission will
be $1 per skater.

*****
The Muleshoe Girl 

Scouts will be selling Girl 
Scout cookies through
February 15.

*****

Private First Class 
George M. Villarreal, Uni
ted States Army has been 
awarded the Army Com
mendation Medal for ex
ceptionally commendable 
service from January 13, 
1980 to January 5, 1981 at 
radio operator and driver.
B Company, First Battalion 
(Mechanized), 31st Infan
try. 2D Infantry Division.

value of oil produced in the 
state and Bullock said the 
crude oil production tax 
will produce about S3.1 
billion in revenue during 
the state's 1982-83 budget 
period.

Bullock estimated that 
most of the money the 
state will earn from early 
decontrol will be taken in 
this fiscal year and that 
amount will push up the 
state’s $568 million surplus 
by whatever is collected 
before August 31.

He said he would not 
formally revise his revenue 
estimate to the Legislature 
until more precise data 
becomes available.

Federal decontrols of 
propane and gasoline will 
not earn the state extra 
income, Bullock said.

The easing of controls on 
these petroleum products 
is likely to be met with 
consumer resistance be
cause prices can be ex
pected to go'up. — '  j  -

If Texans use fewer gal
lons of gasoline or propane 
the state will collect less in 
taxes on these products, he 
said.

He said the decontrol 
impact on propane and 
gasoline would probably be 
minimal.

Summer 
Opportunity 
For Youth
Jobi that offer an oppor

tunity to work outdoors as 
well as to he'p conserve 
natural resources are being 
made available to young 
people throughout Texas 
this summer through the 
Youth Conservation Corps 
(YCC). The YCC is open to 
15-18 year olds of all back
grounds and from all eco
nomic sectors, according to
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CLOCK DONATED---The Preceptor Zeta Rho Sorority presented a clock to the Bailey 
County Civic Center to be placed in the lobby. Pictured from left are Jody Whatley, a part 
time worker at the Civic Center and sorority members Pat King and Karen Kidd. Joyce 
Holmes is manager of the Baiiey County Civic Center and Coliseum.

Western Cotton Conference 
To Look At Challenges

Challenges facing cotton 
producers in the 1980s will
be examined in Lubbock 
Feb. 17-19 during the 
five-state Western Cotton 
Production Confcience.

The challenges will 
range from political polic
ies and marketing opport
unities to production tech
niques. financing and tex
tile trends. Dr. James R. 
Supak. area cotton special
ist with the Texas Agri
cultural Extension Service, 
said. Supak is program 
chairman for the annual 
conference.

The program will draw 
cotton producers and in
dustry representatives 
from California, Arizona, 
New Mexico, Texas and 
Oklahoma. It is co-sponsor
ed by the Southwest 
Five-State Cotton Growers 
Association and the Coop
erative Extension Services 
of Texas. New Mexico, 
Arizona and California.

Water Conservation District 
Completes Annual Program

The High Plains Under
ground Water Conserva
tion District has completed 
its annual program of 
measuring depth to water 
levels in the 72 wells in 
Bailey County. These wells 
are part of a larger network 
of more than 900 observa
tion wells scattered 
throughout the District's 
15 county service area.

Dwight Adams was able 
to complete 63 measure
ments of ‘static’ water 
levels in irrigation wells 
and tag them with the 
District’s red identification 
sticker for owner informa
tion.

"I visited with several 
irrigators in the field who 
wanted to know what their 
water’s doing," said 
Dwight. “ Wc have the 
initial results for the Coun
ty. but tabulated data on 
the entire observation net
work readings is not ex
pected to be complete until

mid-year."
Bailey County's I980p81 

depth-to-watcr table below 
surface minimum reading 
was at 27.08 feet, and the 
maximum level read was at 
172.75 feet. This year's 
average change in decline 
in the county was 2.57 feet, 
which compares with a 
1979-80 county reading of 
0.78. Comparing the rate 
of change calculated this 
year for these wells shows 
r. minimum decline change 
of plus 1.90 feet and a 
maximum decline of 7.39 
feet.

The Water District keeps 
a record of annual decline 
and rate of change going 
back to 1962. The data is 
used for making projec
tions of decline rate, for 
determining the amount of 
water left in storage, and 
as a basis for the income 
lax depletion allowance 
claims on landowner's tax 
returns.

General chairman is Joe D.
Unfred of New Home, pre
sident of the Plains Cotton 
Growers.

The conference at the 
Hilton Inn will open at 8:25 
a.m. Feb. 17 with an analy
sis of the world outlook for 
cotton by Dr. Arlie Bowl
ing. senior economist with

Coach Wanes 
Accepts Position

In Denver City
Harold Horne announced 

Monday the resignation of 
the Muleshoe Mules Head 
Football Coach Mike 
Wartcs. Wartcs has accep
ted a position with the 
Denver City Independent 
School District.

He joined the Muleshoe 
Independent School Dis
trict in February of 1978 
and has compiled an im
pressive record for the 
District 2AAA team.

In 1978-79. the Mule- 
shoe Mules were District 
3AA Champions, AA Bi
district Champions and 
participated in the AA Re
gional Finals under the 
direction of Coach Wartcs.

In 1979-80. his team was 
District 3AA Champions, 
AA Bi-district Champions 
and A A Regional Finalists. 
His team finished in 
second place in District 
2AAA during 1980-81.

COACH WARTFS

the National Cotton Coun
cil, Memphis.

The Reagan Administra
tion’s viewpoint on agricul
ture. especially on cotton, 
will be presented by a 
yct-to-be-nam ed spokes
man.

Farm financing during 
the decade will be project
ed by Lloyd Cline of 
Lamcsa. cotton producer 
and president of the First 
National Bank of Lamcsa.

One of the industry’s 
major concerns for the 
'80s, bvssinosis or brown 
lung disease, will be dis
cussed by Dr. l.W. Kirk, 
acting director of the U.S. 
Department of Agricult
ure’s Science and Educa
tion Administration sou
thern regional research 
center at New Orleans.

Carl Wciler of Laveen, 
Ari/., chairman of the pro
ducer steering committee 
of the National Cotton 
Council, will report on 
farm programs for the 
'80s. Trends in textile ',nd 
fashion production which 
will affect cotton will be 
discussed by Becky Saund
ers. Extension area cloth
ing specialist. Amarillo.

Other sessions will focus 
on irrigation efficiency 
weed control, cotton-seed
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Rotary Initiates 
Members

In Tuesday’s noon 
meeting of the Rotary Club 
held in the Civic Center, 
Delbert Barry and Hal 
Anderson were initiated as 
new members by Harmon 
Elliott.

The contest continues 
with this week’s scores 
totaling 483 for the Coco 
Cola Cowboys and 687 for 
the Over the Hill Gang in 
the attendance ballots.

Guests present for the 
meeting were Jerry 
Wcidcbush, Don McElroy, 
Jack Little, Charles Moraw 
and Dick Johnson.

Adult Skating 
‘Catching On9

Skating is not reserved 
for children and the very 
young adult. With adult 
skating catching on at the 
Bailey County Exhibition 
Center and Coliseum, more 
and more people are fin
ding they arc getting back 
into the ‘skate of things.’

Monday night, it was 
decided to continue adult 
skating each Monday night 
from 7*9 p.m. and a special 
invitation has been issued 
to all persons high school 
age and over to join the 
newest ‘fun group’ in 
Muleshoe. Total cost for 
the two hour skating is $1.

Nelda Merriott said two 
of the new skaters last 
Monday night were.former 
‘buckle boys’ when the 
skating rinks were near 
town many years ago. "In 
fact," she said, "one told 
me he had not been on 
skates in 30 years and 
reported that he was hav- 
ing a great time on the 
skating floor again. A lady 
remarked that she had not 
been skating in fifteen 
years and 80 pounds ago.

City Election 
Called By Council

The City Council met in 
a regular meeting Tuesday 
and officially called an 
election for two council 
positions for April 4. 1981. 
Positions three and four 
now held by Max King and 
Ronnie Shafer are those to 
be voted on. Votes may be 
cast at the Muleshoe City 
Hall from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 
Persons that wish to file for 
the election must do so on . 
or before March 4, 1981.

There was a general dis
cussion of issues being 
considered by the 67th 
session of the Texas Legis
lature that would effect the 
City of Muleshoe.

An important item also 
discussed was a recent IRS 
arbitrary ruling that banks 
would no longer be per
mitted to deduct, for fed
eral income tax purposes, 
interest payments on mu
nicipal time deposits se
cured by municipal bonds.

Police Report

City Police Officers have 
been busy investigating 
minor accidents the past 
few days. Sunday after- 
noon they were called to 
the Sonic Drive Inn, result
ing in only minor damage.

Monday a truck crashed 
into Poynors Whites Auto 
Store, also resulting in 
minor damage. A hit and 
run accident was reported 
in the 300 block of West 
American Blvd.. an arrest 
has been made. These all 
involved minors.

Then at 2 p.m. Monday 
a car driven bv Effic 
Schocklcy Smith, pulled 
out of a parking lot in the 
five hundred block of West 
American Blvd., into an 
cast bound car driven by 
Richard Hawkins, moder
ate damage was sustained 

, |o both vehicles.

Farm Irrigation Cost 
To Be Discussed

Bailey County Electric 
Cpoperative is planning a 
program, called "Water, 
Energy and Money Con
servation” , for irrigation 
farmers, agriculture agen
cies, power suppliers, fi
nancial representatives and 
all interested persons in 
order to talk about the

Dan Powers 
Named Hospital 
Contract Manager

In a press conference 
held Monday morning in 
the conference room of 
West Plains Medica1 Cen
ter, Delbert Watson, pre
sident of the board of 
directors announced the 
appointment of Dan 
Powers of Brownfield, as 
Contract Manager of West 
Plains Medical Center, ef
fective February 2. Powers 
will continue to live in 
Brownfield, although he 
will spend the next four to 
six weeks in Muleshoe 
making an analysis of the 
hospital.

In the next few weeks, 
he will appoint a local 
individual to manage the 
hospital, under his close 
supervision, a position left 
open with the resignation 
of Marshall Cook.

This is a new and unique 
program started in May of 
1980, primarily for the 
benefit of small hospitals.

After the initial few 
weeks, he plans to be in 
Muleshoe once a week and 
attend all board meetings.

"The hospital and 
equipment are outstanding 
and I am impressed with 
the excellent staff,” said 
Powers. “ We want to build 
the hospital into one the 
community will be proud of 
and confident in."

Powers is married and 
the father of two sons, 
eight and ten years of age. 
He is associated, in some 
capacity, with eight to ten ‘ 
hospitals in the South 
Plains area.

Board members are 
composed of Bob Finney, 
Tommy Gunstrcam, John 
Hull. Jessie Leal. Delbert 
Watson; David Stovali, Dr. 
Purdy. Dr. Gregory and 
Dcmp Foster.

present cost of pumping 
water. Connie Gupton, 
manager, said this pro
gram will look at the pro
jected growth in electric 
powered systems and the 
projected cost and avail
ability of energy for the 
80’s and beyond.

The program will be held 
at the Bailey County Coli
seum on February 12 be
ginning at 8:30 a.m. with 
registration. From 9:40 
until 12 p.m. the topics to 
be discussed will include 
"Irrigation Rate, Now and 
Projected Svstcm Load 
Growth Management", 
"Lowering Pumping Cost 
and Svstem Demand by 
Improved Efficiencies", 
and  "W ater Application 
According to Crop Needs” . 
At 12:00 th^re will be a 
fiee lunch sponsored by 
the Cooperative.

The afternoon session’s 
topics, which begin at 1:15, 
will include "The Chang
ing Crop Scene - New 
Varieties and Diversity to 
Conserve Water and Ener
gy". "Evaluating Pivot 
Sprinkler Systems.” "How 
Pump and Power Unit Per
formance Affect Energy 
C'vsts (Improved Perfor
mance Could Pay the Cost 
of Repairs)". The
conference will be ad
journed at 2:45 p.m.

Joe Harbin, public 
relations manager, said, 
"W e will need to know
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Outsiders
Basketball

Tournam ent
The Muleshoe Optimist 

Club's ihird annual outsi
ders basketball tournament 
has been scheduled for the 
week of February 28 
through March 7, at the 
Muleshoe High School 
gym. The entry fee this 
year is $60 per team. The 
deadline for paying the 
entry fee is February 23. 
The first 16 teams to pay 
will fill the bracket.

Team trophies will be 
awarded to the top eight 
teams and individual tro
phies will go to the mem
bers of the championship 
team.

NF.W MANAGER..... Dan Powers, on left was appointed
Manager of High Plains Medical Center in a hospital 
board meeting January 30. Pictured with Powers is 

president of the board.
-  meeting 

Delbert Watson
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At Muleshoe Junior High

Seventh Grade 
Boys Win Third  

In Tourney
The 7th grade Mules 

traveled to Three-Way for 
their second tournament of 
the year, January 29-31.

The Mules met the 
Whiteface Antelopes in 
their first game. The game 
ended 38-21 in the Mules’ 
favor. High pointers were: 
Lester Burks, 14 points; 
David Vela, 12 points; and 
Loy Triana, 6.

The Mules’ next game 
was against a tough Whit- 
harrel 8th grade team. The 
game ended 31-28, with 
the Mules coming out on 
the short end. Scoring 
points were: Monte Home

with 8 points. Lester Burks 
7 points, and Mike Holt 
with 6. Lester Burks had 13 
rebounds and David Vela 
had 12.

The Mules played for 
third place trophy against 
Three-Way on Saturday. 
The game ended 35-24 
with the Mules receiving 
the trophy. High pointer 
was Lester Burks with 20 
points. Other scorers were: 
David Vela with 5; Monte 
Horne and Mike Holt with 
4; and Loy Triana had 2.

Portales Defeats 
Mulettes

Monday night, January

Seventh Grade 
Mulettes Take 
Third In Tourney

The 7th grade Mulettes 
played in the Three-Way 
tournament, Jan. 29-31. 
Thursday, the Mulettes 
played Whiteface and won 
23-17. On Friday. they 
played Whitharral, but lost 
20-22, a game in which 
fouls hurt them. Whithar
ral made half of their 
points by free shots.

Saturday the Mulettes 
played Bledsoe for the 
third-place trophy. and 
won. Coach Winegeart 
commented: “ 1 was very 
proud of the gills. They 
played hard and have im
proved a lot since the first 
of the season.”

26, 1981, the 8th grade 
Mulettes were defeated by 
the Portales Lambettes, 
with the final score being 
15-19.

High pointer was Mary 
Norman with 6. Other 
scorers were Kristi Spies, 
with 4; Barbie Seaton and 
Becky Mardis with 2; while 
Kristi Campbell had 1. 
Leading rebounder was 
Mary Norman with 8. Bar
bie Seaton had 6. followed 
by Becky Mardis with 3. 
The Mulettes had a total of 
23 rebounds.

Come see the Mulettes 
take on Littlefield, here, 
February 2, immediately 
after the 7th grade game.

V
\
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RESERVE GRAND CHAMPION.....Mitzi Robertson won
second and Reserve Grand Champion with her Heavy
weight Lamb at the Three Way Livestock Show. Mitzi also 
won first and Breed Champion with her Fine Wool Cross. 
Mitzi is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Darwin Robertson.

How 
to Make 
Hearts 
Flutter

Necklaces From
• I ? *

Karri now From
•13*

Rings From 
•115*

This Valentine’s Day celebrate your love 
with a gift of gold and precious gems. 
And if her reaction is overwhelming, don't 
be surprised!

“Sewng OjouA 9o* 27

SMsey Credit Jewdiy

Teacher
Feature

Mrs. Evelyn Northcutt 
was recently chosen as 
Teacher of the Week by 
the Student Council.

Mrs. Northcutt has 
taught at MJHS for 8 
years, where she has 
taught 6th, 7th, and 8th 
grade math. She graduated 
from Loveland High School 
in Oklahoma. She then 
attended Texas Tech Uni
versity, receiving a degree 
in education, with a major 
in math.

Mrs. Northcutt’s hus-

The Portales Rams 
brought their 7th, 8th and 
9th grade basketball teams 
to Muleshoe Monday night 
for contests with the Mule
shoe Mules. It was a big 
night for the Mules! Mule- 
shoe’s 7th grade team con
tinued to play well as they 
won number four of their 
last five encounters, by 
defeating the young Rams, 
36-28. Player-of-the-game 
honors for Muleshoe went 
to Lester Burks for collect
ing 16 rebounds and 14 
points, and to David Vela 
for rebounding 15 times 
and for scoring 12 points.

Muleshoe’s 8th grade 
displayed class and deter
mination as they competed 
hard for a 33-2 victory. 
Muleshoe trailed at the 
half and won only because 
of a fine defensive effort in 
the last half. Michale Del- 
Toro hit some big buckets 
in the second half and 
landed Player-of-the-game 
honors. The Mules now 
stand at 10-3 for the year.

Muleshoe's 9th grade 
played very well and won 
over Portales 44-41.

Ronnie Jones

Mules Win 
Over Portales

Muleshoe’s 8th grade Jr. 
High Mules met the Por- 
talcs Rams at Muleshoe 
last Monday, Jan. 26. The 
final score, with the Mules 
on top, was 33-28.

Michcal DelToro was the 
Player of the week and also 
received a star for free 
throws. John Isaac receiv
ed 3 stars for field goals, 
free throws and rebounds. 
Hector Flores received 1 
star for field goals, and 
Mark Moton received a 
star for rebounds.

band, Ed, is the office 
manager for King Grain. 
They have three sons, 
Dean, a junior at Texas 
Tech, Mark, a freshman at 
Tech, and Mike, who is a 
freshman at Angelo State 
University.

Mrs. Northcutt enjoys 
painting as a hobby. When 
asked about teaching, she 
commented: ” 1 enjoy
teaching very much. I think 
Jr. High has the better age 
groups and I'm looking 
forward to having a great 
year in Jr. High."

Congratulations,
Mrs. Northcutt!

The MJHS Student 
Council has selected Mr. 
Fred Mardis as Teacher of 
the Week. Mr. Mardis is 
the principal at MJHS, and 
during the past 4 years, he 
has served as either high 
school or junior high school 
principal.

Mr. Mardis went to 
Childress High School, and 
later attended West Texas 
State University, Eastern 
New Mexico University, 
and Texas Tech.

He and his wife, Mary, 
have 2 children, Jim and 
Cathy, and 3 grandchild
ren, Jimmy. Bobby, and 
Nicholas. Mr. Mardis en
joys fishing, hunting, gar
dening, and farming in his 
spare time.

When asked about 
schiiol. Mr. Mardis com
mented, "1 am enjoying it 
very much. We have good 
teachers and good kids and 
we're having a great school 
year.”

The annual staff would 
like to say, "Congratula
tions, Mr. M!”
Water, weather 
used in naming 
towns in Texas

CO LLEG E STATION — 
Although it’s not always plenti
ful, water must have been on 
the minds of many Texas towns’ 
founding fathers.

There are 41 Texas towns 
named after springs, another 37 
have the word lake in their 
names, 17 towns are named for 
creeks, rivers or brooks. Com
munity names also reflect Tex
ans’ preoccupation with the 
weather. Hail, Dew, Rainbow, 
Cook, Dryer and Snow Hill are 
examples.

In its November newsletter 
the Texas Water Resources In
stitu te — located at Texas 
A&M University — points out 
the importance of water to the 
history of the state in the 
names that Texans have given 
their towns.

Some names describe the lo
cal water situation: Sour Lake, 
Sweetwater, Agua Dulce, Shal- 
lowater and Redwater. Then 
there is Long Lake, Big Lake, 
Blue Lake, Silver Lake, Clear 
Lake and Little River.

Sound Off
Bores won’t bother 

you if you monopolize the 
conversation yourself.

-Courant, Hartford.

202 Main 
272-3355

Come In & See 
What ’« New For Spring 
For Those Young 'uns.

L e e s  W e s t e r n  

W e a r  I n c .
1910 W. Amer. Blvd.

S A V E
GIBSON’S

•  l l |

A AT—  1 DISCOUNT CENTERS
Prices Effective Fed. 5-7

Shotgun 
Cleaning Kits

A l Gauges 

No. 100

Kodak Print Film
C-110-24

1

Federal Gameload Shells

12 Gauge ^ 4^  20 Gauge ^3^

r

me

Girls

Fashion
Jeans

Reg. *9*

_ u _ j

Ladies
Blouses

Reg. Ml97

Facial
Tissue

Waldorf

"Dash"
Family Size

| Superiectric

Electric Heaters

No. 627

$1788

Boxed
Valentines

17 ct. 
per Box

Maallox

12 Fl.oz.

Listermint
Mint or Cinnamon 

30’ Off Label ~~ 
24oi.

v**"* 5 Pc. 
Cutlery Set

Fme Edge Stainless Steel

STP

Air Filters
Reg. *3* -,3fT

$50°  \

Roll-On

2.5 oz.

Pond's
Dry Skin Cream 

3.9 oz.

Coast
Bath Size 

Soap

Fruit of the Loom
Briefs

*3®
Boys $2®®

Ladies Terry

Tennis Shoes
Reg. *9"



Enochs News
By

Mrs J.D . Bayless

Guests in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Au
try Sunday were their son 
and family. Mr. and Mrs. 
Mitch Autry of Muleshoe. 

*****
Guests in the home of 

Mrs. Winnie Byars last 
Sunday were her daughters 
Mrs. Henry Hardaway and

children. Robert and Tom
my Joe of Borwnfield, Mr. 
and Mrs. Randy Roberson
and Macliell of Whiterall. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. John Gun

ter Sr. of Muleshoe were 
guests in the home of Mrs.
Mammie Adams Sunday. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. T.L. Head 

of Aledo spent the week
end with their son. Rev. 
and Mrs. Mike Heady. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Ray 

Spencer and daughter of

O

COTTON TALKS
fKOM VUHftlS conow osowres iwc

Officials of Plains Cotton Growers, Inc., Lubbock, 
are reminding cotton producers that the difference 
th a t has always existed between the Federal minimum 
wage for agriculture and non-agriculture has vanished. 
As of January 1 this year the minimum wage for 
agricultural employees advanced from $3.10 per hour 
to the new high of $3.35, the same as industrial 
workers.

Agriculture does, however, still enjoy its overtime 
exemption, and the minimum still does not apply to 
smaller farm enterprises.

An agricultural employer is subject to the minimum 
wage if during any one calendar quarter of 1980 he us
ed more than 500 man days of agricultural labor. Those 
who used less than 500 man days in all quarters of 
1980 are exempt from the minimum wage in 1981.

A “ man day” is defined by the U.S. Department of 
Labor (USDL) as any day during which an employee 
performs agricultural labor for not less than one hour.

Although ginning employees are normally classified 
as agricultural labor, cotton gins operate under a dif
ferent set of rules. Cotton gins are entitled to a 14 
workweek period during which employees m ust receive 
overtime pay only for employment in excess of 10 
hours in a day and 48 hours in a workweek. During the 
remainder of the year, ginning employees must be paid 
overtime for hours worked in excess of 40 per week.

A workweek, according to the USDL, is any period 
of seven consecutive days in which an individual has 
been engaged in any agricultural labor on one or more 
days, provided he worked a t least one hour on some 
day during th a t period.

Farmers should also keep in mind, PCG points out, 
th a t the social security tax rate as of January 1 in
creased from 6.13 percent to 6.65 percent. Under cur
rent law the rate  will rise to  6.7 percent for 1982 
through 1984, then escalate to 7.05 percent for 1985 
and 7.15 percent for 1986. W ithout further legislation 
the rate will top out a t  7.65 percent in 1090

The employer is required to deduct social security 
from the employee’s wages, match the amount 
deducted and submit the total to the Internal Revenue 
Service.
Although it may have a minimal impact on its cotton 

producer and agribusiness members, PCG also notes 
th a t the minimum wage and overtime requirements in 
1981 apply to  domestic service employees such as 
maids, cooks gardeners, yardmen and even babysit
ters if they are employed on a regular basis.

Friona were visitors at the 
Baptist Church Sunday 
morning and were dinner 
guests in the home of her 
grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Clifford Snitker.

*****
The cold front that came 

through Saturday night 
dropped the temperature 
down to 10 degrees Sunday 
morning and 9 degrees 
Monday morning with light 
snow flurries Sunday af
ternoon.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. E.N. Mc

Call visited their daughters 
and families in Lubbock 
Sunday and their grandson 
Chris came home with 
them.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis 

Turney drove to Portales, 
N.M. Saturday to visit his 
grandmother. Mrs. Edd 
Autrey at the hospital. She 
was improving. Their chil
dren stayed with her par
ents. They went after them 
Sunday and spent the day 
with Mr. and Mrs. True
man Nix.

*****
Guests spending Thurs

day with Rev. and Mrs. 
Mike Heady and family 
were her dad, T.M. Card- 
well of Aledo and an aunt, 
Freda Harwell of Wether- 
ford. They came for Mrs. 
Cardwell who has been 
with the Heady’s since 
January 14.

*****
Guests in the home of 

the J.W. Laytons during 
the weekend were Mr. and 
Mrs. Edward Crume of 
Bula, Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
Nichols and Kristen of Dell 
City. Mr. and Mrs. Mark 
Derrington and son and 
Mrs. Junior Austin, all of 
Lubbock.

*****
The Baptist men had a 

breakfast in the fellowship 
hall of the church Saturday 
morning. Those present 
were Rev. Mike Heady and 
Sofr, ' Travis,’ Chester 
Petree. Dale Nichols. E.N. 
McCall, J.C. Snitker and 
son John, G.O. Smith, Bu
ford Peterson and Clifford 
Snitker.

*****
Mrs. J.W. Layton and 

Mrs. Edward Crume visi
ted their sister and hus
band, Mr. and Mrs. H.H.

With energy 
costs zooming

j i ^ a n y  
center pivot 

won’t do.
t z s -

The whole equation changes. The few hundred you 
can save buying a cheaper pivot can be eaten up in the 
first year by rising energy costs alone. That's why the 
right match-up of power, pipe sizes and pressure can 
make all the difference in the world.

At Valley®, we have the latest technology. We’d like 
to talk to you and show you before you buy any center 
pivot. Because just a ny  center pivot won’t do, especially 
tf rising energy costs are a concern.

Valkrfi

V A L L E Y

American Valley Inc,
W.Hwy 84 272-4266

Snow at Muleshoe Thurs
day afternoon.

*****
Mrs. Edd Autry of 

Clovis, N.M., a former 
resident of Enochs was 
hospitalized Monday. She 
is a patiend in the General 
Roosevelt Hospital in Por- 
talcs. N.M.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Dannie 

Petree and children of 
Lubbock were dinner 
guests in the home of his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Chester Petree.

*****
Mrs. Mary Richardson of 

Levclland and Mrs. Dean 
McBec were guests in the 
home of the J.D. Bayless’ 
Thursday afternoon.

*****
Mrs. Myrna Turney was 

in Portales, N.M. Friday to 
visit her mother, Mrs. Edd 
Autry at the hospital who 
had double pneumonia. 

*****
Guests in the home of 

Mr. and Mrs. Chester Pe
tree Monday were her sis
ters, Mrs. Audra Hill and 
Mrs. Clara Williamson of 
Lubbock and a niece. Nel- 
ma Welmch from Anchor
age. Alaska.

ONE MINUTE SPORTS QUIZ
1. Who won the Phoenix 
Open Golf Tournament?
2. Who won the Superbowl 
XV?
3. What year did A.J. Foyt 
win h is f irs t Ind ianapolis 
500?
4. When did Jack Dempsey 
hold the heavyweight boxing 
title?
Anim ri To Sport Quiz
1. David Graham.
2. O akland R aiders 27, 
Philadelphia Eagles 10.
3. 1961.
4. 1919-1926.

President Marcos ends 
martial law in Philippines.

IRS Information
Remember when the 

teachers used to say, 
‘‘neatness counts” ? It cer
tainly is true about Federal 
income tax returns.

Granted the Internal 
Revenue Service will not 
send you a larger refund 
because they like your 
handwriting. However, it is 
true that a neat, accurate, 
carefully prepared return 
can be processed faster, a 
resulting refund issued 
sooner, and all with fewer 
surprises for the taxpayer.

On the other hand, 
something as easily avoi
ded as an incorrect or il
legible social security 
number can take weeks to 
get straightened outv An 
addition of subtraction er
ror will not cause a long 
delay but could inconven
ience the taxpayer if he or 
she were counting on hav
ing a particular size tax 
refund or bill.

The Internal Revenue 
Service offers a two
pronged approach to avoi
ding time and money con
suming errors. First of all, 
be fully prepared before 
you start filling out your 
return. Start as soon as 
possible -  and before you 
begin, check the following 
items:

-Do you have necessary 
records and forms easily 
accessible?

- If  a calculator is avail
able, do you have it handy?

-Do you have plenty of 
time? (Rushing leads to
errors.(

-Have you received a 
Wage and Tax Statement 
(W-2 Form( from each em
ployer you worked for dur
ing the past year?

Muleshoe

-Do you anticipate any 
questions or problems? 
Arc you puzzled about any 
particular law changes? If 
so, first check instructions.
If the problems persists 
you can order any of the 90 
free IRS publications using 
the handy order blank in 
your tax package or you 
can call IRS toll-free. The 
number is listed in your 
local telephone directory. 
And before you send it, do 
this final check:

-A rc all W-2 forms at
tached?

-A rc all supporting 
schedules attached to your 
Form 1040?

--Is the arithmetic cor
rect?

- I f  you rounded off 
numbers, did you round 
consistently?

-Did you use the correct 
tax table, and did you 
follow the line across to the 
correct figure?

-Did you answer the 
Census Bureau questions 
completely?

-Is  the return signed 
and dated (by both spouses 
if a joint return)?

--Did you use the peel 
off label and, if so, is the 
information correct?

-Is  there a stamp on the 
pre-addressed. coded en
velope?
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-Did you make a copy of 
the return for your own
records?

And last but not least: 
-A ren’t you glad you arc 

finished?!

$10 Million Bond Sale 
Finances Loan Program

A U S T IN - -T h e  T e x a s  
Family Farm and Ranch 
l oan Security Program got 
off the ground recently in 
Austin with the bid from the 
First National Bank of Dallas 
for the bond sale of SI0 
million. Agriculture Com
missioner Reagan V Brown 
has reported.

Low bid on the bonds was 
for nine per cent interest and a 
cash premium of S22.400. 
Brown said.

"Since the bill was passed 
we have had hundreds of calls 
on the program, and we want 
to get the program started as 
soon as possible,” Brown said.

When the program is 
instituted, lending institutions 
will be guaranteed 90 per cent 
of the loan by the State on 
qualified applicants. “We

want to stress that this will not 
be a loan program. Under
provisions of the law, the 
buyer and  the lending  
institution negotiate their 
own loan and the interest 
rate,” Brown said.
The program has no 

control over the rate of 
interest charged or the oown 
payment.

T h e  p u rp o se  o f  the 
program is to enable persons 
trying to enter agriculture as a 
primary occupation who wish 
to buy land. To qualify under 
the program, a person must 
have education, training o; 
experience in the type of 
farming or ranching for which 
he ispurchasingthe land.

Report predicts no relief 
on inflation in 1981.
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To All Interested 
Persons

FROM: Bailey County Electric Cooperative
Association

SUBJECT: The Price of Electric Power 
Irrigation Pumping Now and in the Future

for

If you are interested in ways to reduce power
costs........Please Attend an “ IRRIGATION
CONFERENCE” to be held in Muleshoe, Texas, 
February 12, 1981.

This meeting will be held at the Bailey County 
Coliseum -  West on Clovis Road -  Hwy. 84 at 21st 
Street, Muleshoe. Registration opens at 8:30 a.m. 
and the program will begin at 9:30 a.m.

Please let us know if you plan to be there for the 
FREE LUNCH and we will plan to finish the formal 
program before 3:00 p.m.

Please contact Joe Harbin at Bailey County 
Electric Coop -  806-272-4504 before noon on 
Monday, February 9, 1981.

321 MAIN MULESHOE 
OPEN 9 to 6

p jK e r m
fo r S p rin g

Pykettes* knit denim 
jacket and pant stretch 

and move with you for an 
unbelievably comfortable 

fit. 85% polyester and 
15% acrylic. Stripe and 

solid color tops to match!

Jacket. . . *36 
Top $18 
Pant .. $18

Men’s
Flannel Lined 

Jackets

The most popdar jacket style 
a rn n fT h s ftm e lirc d  nylon 
wamHjp jacket features a 
(tawstnng bottom and snap 
front. Machine washable, \  
it  comes in Royal, Navy, f  
Red, Green and Rust, 
sizes S,MJ XL. Reg.
11.99.

Be A “ 10” !
with Hang Ten 
Fashions
*1 3  to *2 8
You and Hang T en® ...tha t’ s how to  score 
p o in ts ! Their a sso rtm e n t o f v iv id , sp o rty  
fashions can’t  help but make you look great. 
Choose from  assorted styles o f shorts, pants,
and top s  m sizes S,M ,L. Fun in th e  sun 
s ta rts  w ith  Hang Ten®!

HANG TEN
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‘81 Bonus Year For Poisonous Range Plants
1981 looks like a bonus 

year for poisonous range 
plants. “ Due to last year's 
dry summer followed by a 
wet fall, all conditions 
point to generally a bonus 
year for poison plants in 
Texas,” says Dr. Allan 
McGinty of Fort Stockton, 
area range specialist with 
the Texas Agricultural Ex

tension Service, Texas A & 
M University system.

Bitterweed in the Ed
wards Plateau and loco, 
garbancillo, rayless gol- 
denrod and threadleaf 
groundsel in the Trans 
Pecos region of Texas have 
already been reported 
causing livestock losses 
this year, notes McGinty.

So he cautions ranchers to 
become aware of the prob
lem and to take steps to 
reduce further livestock 
losses.

“ Ranchers should be 
familiar with and be able to 
identify common poisonous 
plants that occur in their 
pastures. They should also 
be familiar with svmptons

of poisoning in livestock," 
points out McGinty. “ Local 
county Extension agents, 
veterinarians and Exten
sion range specialists can 
provide assistance to ran
chers in this effort.”

As soon as animals be
gin to show signs of poi
soning. they should be 
moved immediately to pas

tures free from poisonous 
plants and treated by a 
veterinarian.

If no pasture is available 
that is free from poison 
plants, ranchers may need 
to control weeds with 
chemical or mechanical 
methods. Caution should 
be used following chemical 
control methods since 
some poisonous plants be
come palatable to grazing

animals following herbicide 
use.

“ Most problems with 
poisonous plants occur du
ring winter and early 
spring when desirable 
warm-season forage plants 
are dormant and cool-sea
son toxic plants are lush 
and green,” explains the 
specialist. "During these 
periods, livestock will ea
sily switch to poisonous

plants to attempt to obtain 
a higher nutritional plane 
for their diet and to obtain 
some green vegetative 
matter.

"Proper supplemental 
feeding that meets the nu- 
trional requirements of 
grazing animals and pro
vides green plant material 
in the from of pelleted 
alfalfa can significantly re
duce poisonous plant prob

lems during this time," 
contends McGinty.

In general, solid range 
management techniques 
offer the best prevention of 
livestock losses due to poi
sonous plants, he empha
sizes. _________

A  Thought
Maybe you can’t take 

money with you, but 
where can you go without 
it?

-U.S. Coast Guard.
0 »

Prices Good Thursday Thru  

Wednesday From  February 5  To 11

Each of these advertised items is required 
to be readily available for sale at or below 
the advertised price in each store, except 
as specifically noted in this ad. We reserve 
the right to lim it quantities. None sold to 
dealers.

FRIED
CHICKEN

Banquet

32 oz. box.
$ 4 3 9

ALL PURPOSE
ENMCHED FUXJR

ALLPURPOSE
B M C H E O R jOUA

GOLD MEDAL
Enriched

5 lb. bag

FLOUR
99*

BEEF CHUCK 
ROAST

Blade Cut $139
U.S.D.A. 

Grade A 
Fryer

LEGS or 
THIGHS

A. Fryer Breasts
A U.S.D.A. Grode A

I f  a  n w lfc.

Beef Roast
Center Cut 7-Bone

Smoked Ham
Glover's Center Sfices

*1
*1

49
Lb.

69
Lb.

Smoked Ham
Glover's Fuly Cooked, Butt Portion

Owens Sauasge
Country

*1
1U>.

2 lb.

19
ib.

$ J Z 9  «  

$ 3 5 7

Kellogg 
Froot Loops
Kellogg 
Apple Jacks
Delta
Bathroom Tissue
Log Cabin 
Pancake Mix complete
Sure & Natural 
Maxishield
Glad
Trash Bags
Swift Derby 
Tamales
Chiffon
Margarine Soft Stick 
Chiffon
Margarine Whipped 
Libby
Tomato Juice 
LaChoy
Chow Mein no«iim

15 oz. pkg.

11 oz. pkg.

6roH

32 oz. pkg.

30 ct. pkg.

10 ct. pkg.

14 oz. far

16 oz. pkg.

16oz. tub

46 oz. can

Soz.can

$l

*1

$l

$ |  1 9

$ 3 2 9  

$]39

79* 
66* 
89* 
89* 
59*

49

29

Nabisco *

Nilla Wafers 
Ritz
Crackers

8 8 * .

16 oz. pkg.

29 Nabisco Cookies 
Chips- A-Hoy

*1

$1

09

59

Yellow Onions 3 n.s /87* * 
Radishes Fte,h 2^ .748*

DOUBLE S&H GREEN 

STAMPS WEDNESDAY
«*!?**»

t
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Sarpalius Introduces Resolution
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Senator Bill Sarpalius 
introduced a resolution 
honoring three Texans who 
were among the Iranian 
hostages released last 
week. The Senate passed 
the resolution unanimous
ly-

The three Texans 
honored by the Panhandle 
Senator and the full Senate

are Lieutenant Commander 
Robert Engelmann of 
Hurst. William Royer. Jr. 
of Houston and Marine 
Sergeant John McKeel, Jr. 
of Balch Springs.

The resolution praised 
the bravery of the three 
Texans, 'held in captivity 
in Iran for 444 days by a 
group of barbaric fana

tics." Sarpalius' resolution 
told of the three Texans 
being "subjected foi 14 
months to physical abuse 
by being bound, gagged, 
blindfolded, pushed and 
shoved often in th“ pre
sence of mobs of maniacal, 
militant Iranians who 
taunted and flaunted their 
captives before the world.”

Sarpalius, through his 
resolution, praised the 
courage, forbearance and 
dignity of the hostages, 
calling it "unsurpassed in 
history." The resolution 
also invited the three to 
visit the Senate for a per
sonal welcome, heartfelt 
thanks and recognition of 
valor. Additionally, each 
man will be presented with 
a Texas flag which was

flown over the Texas Capi
tol on January 20, 1981, 
the day the former hosta
ges were released.

"W e as people have a 
lot to be proud of. If you 
don’t believe that, look at 
these three men. These 
Texans have set an exam
ple for all of us. *

• * * *
Modern children have 

a hard time bringing their 
parents up to date.

Three Way 
News 

By Mrs. H.W . Garvin

Mr. and Mrs. George 
Tyson were in Lubbock 
Thursday and Friday visi
ting thpir daughter, the
Tommy Durhams.

*****
Jack Hodnett underwent

surgery in Highland Hos
pital in Lubbock Friday. 

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Leon Du- 

pler and girls from An
drews and Mrs. Lamar 
Pollard and boys from 
Witherrall were weekend 
visitors in the Rayford 
Masten home.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. H.C. 

Toombs were in Altus,

Oklahoma over the week
end to be with their son, 
Monte Toombs, who is a 
patient in the hospital.

Congressman Cellers 
dies after 25-terms in House.

Boot & Sho<e 
Repair

617 E. Amer. Bird.

A CHANCE TO 
W IN *1,000!

\  $100, $10, $5, $2, $1 or $25 In Groceries! Ploy Today . . .

ODDS CHART EFFECTIVE JANUARY 10,1981

Game Tickets Any Col
lector Cards Available 
At The Checkout Coiun- 
ter or Store Office.
No Purchase Neces
sary.

PRIZE
VALUE

NUMBER
O F

FRIZES

ODDS FOR 
ONE G AM E  

TICKET

O D D S  FO R 
6 G A M E  
TICKETS

ODDS FOR 
12 G AM E  
TICKETS

‘ 1.000 1 1 in 477.250 Im  79,541 1 in 39,771

•100 53 1 in 9,005 1 in 1,501 1 in 750
•25

G ro io n e s 142 1 in 3.361 1 in 560 I n  780

■10 258 1 h  1,350 1 in 306 1 in 154
•5 528 1 in 904 I n  151 I in 7 5
■2 1,474 1 in 285 1 in 48 1 in 24
•1 10,129 1 in 47 1 in 8 1 in 4

v o ° ’r iz e : 12.785 I  in 37 1 in6 .2 1 * 3  1

Glovers 
Whole or St

OCOS10 WIS - OMt m y depending on * e  number of Gome TkkoFt youf obtain Tne more Helton im  c . loci me w in  
W eG eneei ot winning WINKING DEAL Settee • W O lllt Ming plated M 5 pantciealing Snap I I I ,  Foot Stereo located 
*  MEW 01*  Grown Non Memo ono Motn.Noo. tollo ond Nocono To m  and I I  Flffl, wipg/r Steroi locoied in 
AlowofoU c M il*  f ifonolo Godwell C lem  Irwin or Conooqwoncot S lim  City. Corrtioto ond Contort Non 
Mo ik o  a rt HorOolu o r* Seminole lo u o  Schrt.ted  lomnnarlon Ooro ol Hilo promotion lo Fotwwory i |  ig n  
NONom WINNING M AI ODkWIly onto wnon oil «oom Tkfcen on  O le trlrtlrt CopingM I MO Wolloco Gomoi int 
Gono program mot Go repeated Gy poppioi OomonO Tito kto i nomGor on* noon ol g rln i lo Go ONorOoO n Iii On pond 
o*on mo nomGor ol winning nckon acrwally nOoomoO

Bologna
Eckrich, A l Meat or Beef

’ Fish Fillets
Mrs. Paul's Butter

12oz.Pkg.

lOoz.Pkg.

$169 Longhorn Cheese $iss
Kraft Vi moon Cheddar or Colby 10 oz. Pkg.

$199 Jumbo Franks $169
Eckrich, 16 oz. Pkg.

LaChoy 
Chow Mein

•  VhPock, Chicken Beef Shrimp Pepper Oriental Pork 42 oz. can

Cassarole 
Pinto Beans
Jolly Time 
Popcorn

Salad
$199 Dressing

W is h b o n e .  D a I u y a  F ro nWishbone, Deluxe French or Thousand Island 8 oz. btl.

# . ,  Chef-Boy- 
w. 84' Ar-Dee

S  • .

Mini Ravioli, Chili Mac

R agu
15 oi. can

69

6 6

69* Spaghetti Sauce tq *
11 “  \  Plain, W/Meat, W/Mushrooms 15’/2 0z.jar m M

CARROTS
Crisp & 

Crunchy

l b .
270

* Jalapeno Peppers Ful Of Flavor

Coconuts Fresh Coconut Cream Pie

68"
89* lb.

LaChoy
Soy Sauce iooi.b«.
Green Giant
M u s H rO O n tS  Whole or Steed 4 Vi o i. jar

69*
$109

Hills Bros.
Coffee Instant 10 oz. jar

Del Monte
Green Chilies Whole or Diced 4 oz. can

Del Monte
Enchilada Sauce Hot or mm iow «. m
Showboat 
Pork& Beans
Lipton 
Instant Tea
LaChoy 
Fried Rice

14Vi oz. can

3 oz. jar

11 ozcan

$3”

2/83*
39*

3/99*
$409

69*

GrfenGUml
, Niblets

GREEh 
C(

liblet

212 oi. can

REDEEM FILLED
■ % .

BONUS BOOKLETS FOR i O *  O F 1
'

ANY GR0QERY 
ITEM!
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QtidaQ Shornôno/is
<0Hke '-Robc/tts'g

ENGAGEMENT ANNOUNCED...*.Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Templer of Lazbuddie wish to announce the engagement 
and approaching marriage of their daughter, Charlotte 
Joanne, to Kenneth Ray Harris, son of Mr. and Mrs. 
Wayland Harris of Muleshoe. Miss Templer is a 1979 
graduate of Lazbuddie High School and is employed by 
Lazbuddie Farmers Supply. Harris is a 1976 graduate of 
Muleshoe High School and is employed by the Texas State 
Department of Highways and Public Transportation.

Special Dependency Rules 
Apply To Divorced Parents

The IRS has two free 
publications which explain 
in more detail the guidlines 
for claiming dependents. 
Publication 504. “ Tax In
formation for Divorced and 
Separated Individuals," 
and Publication 501, "Ex
emptions." are available 
by mail using the order 
form in the tax package, or 
by calling the IRS Tax 
Forms/Information num
ber listed in the local 
telephone directory.

I Hobby Club

Separated and divorced 
parents should be aware of 
special dependency re
quirements when claiming 
children as dependents on 
federal tax returns. A de
pendency exeption for a 
child may be claimed only 
on the tax return of one of 
the parents. Generally, the 
parent having custody of 
the child for the greater 
part of the year is allowed 
the dependency deduction, 
according to the IRS.

Frcnquently, however, 
the terms of the divorce or 
custody decree or other 
written agreement define 
which parent may claim 
the dependent child. Also, 
if the parent without cus
tody of the child contri
butes most of the child’s 
support, that parent may 
generally claim the deduc
tion.

Mr. and Mrs. Brian 
Roberts were honored with 
a bridal shower Saturday, 
January 31 at 2:30 p.m. in 
the fellowship hall of the 
Baptist Church at Enochs.

Sheryl Waltrip regis
tered the 29 guests in the 
bride’s book. The serving 
table was laid with a white 
lace cloth over white satin 
centered with a fall flower 
arrangement of brown and 
peach flowers tied with a 
big brown bow. Refresh
ments of punch, cookies, 
nuts and mints were 
served.

Dimmitt Square 
Dances for 
Heart Fund

The Dimmitt Promena- 
ders are sponsoring the 
seventh annual Square 
’Em Up for the Heart Fund 
Square and Round Dance 
Feb. 7 in the Castro Coun
ty Exposition Building. 
Rounds will be at 7 p.m. 
and the grand march will 
be at 8 p.m.

Les Grumke of Amarillo 
will cue the rounds. Callers 
for the dance are Johnny 
Gillenwater of Tulia, Sid 
Parkins, Tom Aldridge. 
Herrick Allen, Billy Foster, 
and Freddie McKee of 
Amarillo.

There will be an exhibi
tion by the Top of Texas 
Cloggcrs. refreshments, an 
auction of home craft 
items, and door prizes 
galore.

Admission will be by 
donation with all proceeds 
going to the Heart Fund.

Dancers and spectators 
alike are promised a fun 
filled night on Saturday at

*Two things doth prolong 
thy life:

A quiet heart and a loving
wife.The Muleshoe Hobby 

Club met in an all day __________^omas^ e oney

Out of town guests were 
her mother, Mrs. Mary Joe 
Hargett and her brother, 
Aaron of Lazbuddie, her 
grandmother, Mrs. Hazel 
Reeder and great aunt, 
Mrs. Raneta Dawson of 
Muleshoe, Brian’s grand
mother, Mrs. Billy Mc
Daniel of Lubbock.

Brian assisted his wife, 
Joctte, in opening their 
gifts. The hostess gift was 
a vacuum cleaner.

Hostesses for the occa
sion were Mrs Bill Welch, 
Mrs. Goldman Stroud, 
Mrs. Jack Hodnett, Mrs. 
Dean Waltrip, Mrs. Craig 
Kirby, Mrs. Ralph Beas
ley, Mrs. J.E. Layton, 
Mrs. Freddie Parkman, 
Mrs. Don Lowe, Mrs. Burl 
Cooley, Mrs. Jack Feagley, 
Mrs. Billy Simpson, Mrs. 
Dale Nichols, Mrs. Bill 
Dolle. and Mrs. Darnell 
Williams.

Childrens Home
Associates
Meeting

The Muleshoe As
sociates of the Portales 
Christian Children’s Home 
met Monday, February 2 in 
the home of Edith St. Clair 
to make double knit lap 
robes and 16 pot holders 
for the use of the home.

Those present were 
Edith St. Clair, Modine 
Elmore, Ruth Williams, 
Onedia Cornelison, Marie 
Collum, Jessie Sherwood. 
Mabel Caldwell, Bernice 
Amerson, Vickie Hendricks 
and one visitor, Jan

Refreshments of sand
wiches, cookies, coffee and 
tea were served.

The next meeting will be 
March 2 in the home of 
Onedia Cornelison.

(QtiidaQ Sfiouie/t 9̂ Jono 
lAI/is. <3Ttm Jinks

V* -

S ta te m e n t O f In te n t  
T o  C h a n g e  R a te s

Genera! Telephone Company 
of the Southwest, in accor
dance with the Rules of the 
Public Utility Commission of 
Texas, hereby gives notice ol 
the Company's intent to im
plement a new schedule of 

'ra te s  in Texas effective 
February 27. 1981.

The proposed changes in 
rates will affect all customer 
classes and are designed to 
increase the Com pany's 
gross annual revenue derived 
from local service by 23%

A complete set of revised rate 
schedules has been filed with 
the Public Utility Commission 
at Austin. Texas, and is 
available for public inspec 
tion in each of the Company's 
Business Offices in the State 
of Texas A summary of the 
Company's rate filing has 
also been sent to the Mayor's 
Office of each affected 
municipality

GEflERAL TELEPHORE

session on Thursday.
There were 16 members 

present, along with three 
visitors. Those attending 
were.Jo Wilson, Bernice 
Amerson. Opal Robison, 
Allie Barbour, Mae Loyd, 
Sammie Ethridge, Mabel 
Caldwell, Vickey Hend
ricks, Marie Collum, Jessie 
Sherwood, Myrtle Cham- 
blcss, LcVina Pitts, Gertie 
Kirk, Veta Self, and Dora 
Phipps. The visitors were; 
Beulah Kelton, Essie Hall, 
and Delsie Hunt.

The day was spent 
making friggies, owl note 
pads, and butterfly frig
gies. The articles on dis
play were: Kitten pictures, 
Doll bed, plaques and 
crocheted afghans.

The next meeting will be 
February 5, 1981.

fCALENDAR OF EVENTS
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1

Cool spring dresses are 
made of a combination of 
cotton and polyester. Shirt 
dresses in crinkled seer
sucker and oxford cloth are 
attractive in pastel shades.

MONDAY
12 p.m. Jaycees, XIT Restaurant (every)

| 3:45 p.m. P.T.A. Mary UeShazo or Richland Hills School 
Cafeteria (second)
7:30 p.m. Rainbows, Masonic Hall (second & fourth)
8 p.m. Fine Arts Boosters, Band Hall

TUESDAY
12 p.m. Rotary, Civic Center (every)
2 p.m. Art Association, Muleshoe State Bank (second)
7:30 p.m. O.E.S., Masonic Hall (first)
7:30 p.m. Progress 4-H, West Camp Community Center 
(third)
7:30 p.m. Llano Estacado (second)
8 p.m. Athletic Boosters, Muleshoe High School Cafeteria 

WEDNESDAY
12 p.m. Lions, Civic Center (every)

THURSDAY
11:30 a.m. W.O.T.S. (every)
12 p.m. Optimist, Corral Restaurant (every)
2 p.m. Hobby Cllib, Muleshoe State Bank (first & third) 
6^30 p.m. T.O.P.S., Baijey County Electric Community 
Room (every)
7:30 p.m, Odd Fellows, Odd Fellows Hall (every)

FRIDAY
11:30 a.m. A.A.R.P., CivK Center (fourth)
6:30 p.m. Kiwanis, Corral Restaurant (every)

SATURDAY
7 p.m. Muleshoe Singing Group, Trinity Baptist Church 
(every)

If you would like your club or organization listed on the 
calendar of events, pleas? furnish the information in with 
your reptrt.

I

Ar Muleshoe Store Donk, we waited a long time 
to be allowed to offer you interest on your 
checking account Now, our new N.CXW. 
(negotiable order of withdrawal) Account lets u$ 
pay you maximum interest on the money you 
ordinarily keep ih you?,checking accounr. Ygu II 
even receive a monthly statement and your 
canceled chedss — but this statement will nor 
only reflea whqf you've spent — buf*wh#r 
you've earned Stop by for full derails We v^pnr 
you to earn interest on oil your money for a 
change * „

N.O.W.
Y o u  C o n  E a r n  I n t e r e s t  

O n  Y o u r  C h e c k i n g  A c c o u n t

[m uleshoe I
* 1ST ATE y BANK I
101 American Hlvd • 272-4561 • Member FDIC

5 $

■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■

■ M B
MRS. TIM JINKS

Q A icd d in g

^Announced
Mrs. Christine Benner of 

Littlefield announces the 
marriage of her daughter, 
Stephanie Lynne, to

M u l e s h o e  

S in g in g  G r o u p  

M e e t s

The Muleshoe singing 
group met in the Fellow
ship Hall Saturday at 6:30 
p.m.

The meeting opened 
with J.C. Shanks presid
ing.

The Invocation was giv
en by Cecil Rundell of 
Farwcll. Texas.

There were thirty-two 
present, among those were 
Ray Manson from Farwcll, 
also, Mrs. Lucilc Barnes 
from O'Donnell, Texas. 
Mrs. Barnes did some 
leading, also played the 

‘piano.
Several quartets, solo’s 

and duets were given.
Benediction was given 

by Zed Robertson.

Dennis Winston West, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Audrey 
West of Sudan. The vows 
were read in the Church of 
Christ in Stafford, Kansas 
with Fred Sizemore offici
ating. Attendants were Mr. 
and Mrs. DeWayne “ Tex” 
Brister of Stafford. The 
couple will be at home in 
Sudan where the groom is 
engaged in farming. The 
bride is employed by Wil
kinson Olds-Cadillac in 
Littlefield,

Energy center 
gets go ahead 
at Prairie View A&M

PRAIRIE VIEW — A pro
posed multimillion dollar ener
gy affairs center to study the 
impact of energy on minorities 
has been given the green light 
at Prairie View A&M Universi
ty

The Board of Regents of the 
Texas A&M University Sys
tem, of which Prairie View 
A&M is a part, authorized the 
school "to establish an Energy 
Affairs Center and appoint the 
appropriate staff for conducting 
the activities of the center.”

The organization will serve 
as a regional center for teach
ing , re sea rch  and p u b lic  
service in the area of energy. 
The center will deal specifical
ly, but not exclusively, with the 
im pact of energy on low- 
income people. __

Mrs. Tim Jinks, nee 
Vicki Williams, was 
honored with a Gift Tea 
Sunday, February I, in the 
home of Mrs. Charles 
Mayhugh. Guests were 
greeted from 2:00 to 3:30 
in the afternoon by Mrs. 
Jinks, hdr mother, Mrs. 
Mary Williams, and the 
groom’s mother, Mrs. Tom 
Jinks. Other special guests 
included Mrs. A.D. Nance 
and Billie Hill Kunkel, 
grandmother and aunt of 
the groom.

Guests were served 
thumbprint cookies, bana
na punch and coffee by 
Miss Paula Williams, sister 
of the bride, and Mrs. Jan 
Rinard, the groom's sister. 
The serving table featured 
an ecru cloth and a center- 
piece of ivy adorned with 
touches of blue to carry out 
the bride's chosen colors. 
A silver coffee service and 
punch bowl were compli
mented by crystal ap
pointments to complete tl.e 
table arrangements.

The bride was presented 
a corsage of white carna
tions trimmed in blue. 
Hostess gifts for the occa

sion were a food processor 
and a blender. Assisting in 
the hospitalities were the 
following hostesses: Mrs. 
Fred Mardis, Mrs. Don 
Rempc, Mrs. Charles 
Mayhugh, Mrs. Max King, 
Mrs. Paul Poynor, Mrs. 
R.G. Wilson, Mrs. Eric 
Smith, Mrs. Clifford Buck
ner, Mrs. Jake Black, Mrs. 
Steve Bell, Mrs. Neal Dill- 
man, Mrs. Margie Haw
kins, Mrs. Kenneth Pre
cure, Mrs. Alex Williams, 
Mrs. W.T. Watson, Mrs. 
Harold Allison. Mrs, Wil- 

Smith, Mrs. Jimmiema
Crawford, and 
Obenhaus.

Mrs. Jack

B IB LE V ER SE

the

oc-

1. Where is the saying 
recorded?
2. To whom were 
words addressed?
3. W hat was the
casion?
4. Where was the prophet 
at the time?

Answtrt to Blblo Vorto
1. Samuel 15:7.
2. Samuel.
3. Selecting a son 
Jesse to become king 
Israel.
4. In Bethlehem.

of
of

fiyp/iesstons Cty 9f!otfe
^ V a fe n t ln 6 S  

'  c f o / t  

S&H/e/ts

%
Stowing Qoahd

Open 10-5:30 Mon-Sat

Expressions
8 0 0  W. A m er, B lvd. 2 7 2 -5 3 9 3

,7  S a v e  25< f "
o n R l l s b u r y  B i s c u i t s  a n d  P A R K A Y  M a r g a r i n e  

T w o  G r e a t  G o - l o g e t h e r s .
Nothing goes with a great meal like steaming hot, "tried and true"

4 Piflsbury Biscuits. And nothing enhances the flavor of 
f  Pillsbury Biscuits like delicious Soft PARKAY Margarine.

It tastes so good the flavor says, "butter.”
**a*****1***  ' '1 r  .

%
43
%

j. j  v - v> r~— *-r***4
And now two great go-togethers come together and save you money.

~ s~ t o r e - c o u R ) n  —  '  — --- --------------

9  Save 15?
i>n four r>-biseuil or lour 10-biscuit 
size cans of 1‘illsbury Biscuits.

STORE COUPON

Save 10tf
OSSUIIta tM « r  la,, eaaaa* Cl* to

r .rx c 's - .r .r rn r ir*lit.t,y y !*♦ ,(»— nwmt n»» .1 ii|i*n n >
(■AMO* «  'to tm  at awe MM at taa x m  taactftatf *4  rWtac. Valat if tbit cavae*
, N x w  tn a  .a.  L  ,  Ah laa* . *  J a  a y  to.
«ai ra* a« ~ a a  a m im i « a  N w M d f ia  m  tm— *  H Aaaa .w -T A . cmm 

T** * •*  n m tm *  m m m  pa. *  aweMaat i* l*i *ae*aa wMato la c m  cawa*> raw«M  «««< to rtawa **> a> a 
an raaaaaa Mtow.Hto •••«*!w(mmm aw to m—  aa*| ta * >Matl #.»ct*aU 

----  aw «arckw*M m i* * aaatw at aw catM*at. at tMftara, ach* *w *•*
m  a J S s  sr..*- *

**•< i t m  watoauM w >a«t>KiM t .  -«•fiaatw rlusi «o t ir*anon o»1i ta .aw »■<*••
■■ p  faato. -M- -to ..to-, (U aw ,

C 1961 The Mittobury C om pany

<»n a «*m* lb tub or two 8-o/. tuns 
of Soft l*AKK AY Margarine bom 
Kraft. It’s America's favorite 
mjrgaHne because the flacor savs j 
"butter."
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S u d a n  N ew s
By Evelyn Ritchie

Holiday visitors with Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymond Gage 
were their children and 
grand children including 
Mr. and Mrs. T.G. Gage, 
Duane and Donald Keith of 
Morton; Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Gage and boys and Mr. 
and Mrs. Raymond Gage, 
Jr. and Joey all of Hobbs, 
N.M.; Mr. and Mrs. Calvin 
Meissner, Michael and 
Cara of Muleshoe, Mr. and 
Mrs. Mark Hanna and Pam 
Davenport all of Lubbock, 
Mike and Rachel Hanna of 
Littlefield, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bob Gage of Muleshoe, 
Mr. and Mrs. Dondi Gage 
and Katelyn of Amarillo, 
Mr. and Mrs. W.B. Gage 
of Littlefield, Mr. and Mrs. 
Raymond Davenport, Mi
sty and Damon also of 
Muleshoe and Mr. and 
Mrs. Dale Hanna, Mechele 
and Brad and Pete Ed
wards.

* * * * *

Mr. and Mrs. Dale New- 
some and family spent 
some of the holidays in 
Lubbock with her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. J.L. Har
grove.

*****

Holiday visitors with 
Mrs. Doug Gardner and 
Bill were Mrs. Kathy 
Frank and family and Mr. 
and Mrs. Steve Turner all 
of Eunice, N.M.; Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Gardner and 
family, Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Gardner all of Hobbs, N. 
M.. Mr. and Mrs. Andy 
Bowery and family of Por- 
tales, N.M. and Diana.
student at SPC, Levelland. 

*****
Mrs. Opal Pennington 

spent some of the holidays 
in Morton with her daugh
ter, Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Gerik and family.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Markham 

enplaned recently for their 
home in Delevan, N.Y. 
following a visit here with 
his mother, Mrs. Reed 
Markham and sisters, Sara 
Woods and Mr. and Mrs. 
Waymon Bellar and family. 

*****
Randy Humphreys left 

Wednesday for market in 
Phoenix, Arizona for the 
hardware store that they 
plan to open in the near 
future.

*****
Holiday visitor with Mr. 

and Mrs. Al Harrison, 
Dottie LaGrone and Rick 
Harrison was their brother, 
Dr. Charles Harrison, a 
professor at A&M. They all 
had Christmas Day dinner

BARGAIN 
OF THE 
MONTH

2-PIECE 
SCISSORS SET

l an
The 8-inch scissors with 
molded handles and 
stainless steel blades are 
regularly 9.95. Snippers 
cut threads, rip seams 
and more. 9451/95

QUANTITIES UMITIO

401 S. 1st.
Muleshoe
272-4511

in the home of their sister, 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Hart
man in Clovis, N.M.

****

Holiday visitors with Mr. 
and Mrs. George Collins 
were their children, Mr. 
and Mrs. Rusty Lamb and 
Mr. and Mrs. Lonnie 
Green of Levelland, Mr. 
and Mrs. A.M. Johnson of 
Bovina and Fred Collins of 
Morton.

*****
Among those from Su

dan who have been pat
ients in the Amherst hos
pital this week are Gladys 
Terry, Bruce Newman. Ola 
Baccus and Mary Lois 
Bridwell.

*****
Kirk Minchew of Here

ford visited several days 
last week with his grand
parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Claude Kropp.

*****
Among those from Su

dan who were in Abilene 
Saturday for the Boutland- 
Pickrell wedding were Paul 
Matthews. Brad Pierce, 
Mr. and Mrs. Quinton 
McCaghren, Mr. and Mrs. 
W.O. Johnson, Dale and 
Dean, Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Fisher. Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
Ray and Tanya, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wavnc Swart, Mr. 
and Mrs. Terry Swart. Mr. 
and Mrs. Pudd Wiseman, 
Wendy, Randy and Linda, 
and Mrs. Jane Wiseman 
and Barry.

*****

Mrs. Baker Honored
Mrs. O.O. Baker was 

honored on her birthday 
December 20 when spiced 
tea. coffee and birthday 
cake were served to some 
49 persons attending. She 
received 71 birthday cards, 
many telephone calls and 
visits from family and 
friends.

*****

The Baker family, child
ren and grandchildren of 
Mrs. 0 .0 . Baker met 
Sunday. December 21 at

the Community Center for 
their annual family Christ
mas dinner with some 64 
family members ard three 
visitors present.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Herb Pot

ter spent the Holidays in 
San Antonio with their son. 
Bob and family.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Van Ro

gers had all their children 
and grandchildren home 
for the first time in several 
years for the holidays. 
They included Mr. and 
Mrs. Richard Rogers of 
North Carolina, his daugh
ter, Mechele of Austin; 
Mr. and Mrs. Clinton Ro
gers of Muleshoe, Laticia 
Foster of Lazbuddie, Mr. 
and Mrs. Randy Burton, 
Chris and Dustin of Level- 
land. Gene Rogers and 
Jason of Muleshoe.

*****
Faye Dorsey has return

ed home from visiting in 
Carlsbad. N.M. with her 
neicc for the holidays. She 
was admitted Tuesday to 
the Amherst Hospital. 

*****
Mrs. Karen Houghton 

and Verna Ingle were both 
confined to their homes 
with the flu this week. 
They were greatly missed 
at the bank . Many others 
have been confined to their 
homes with the tlu but too 
numerous to list all of 
them.

*****
Mrs. W.L. Rice and 

Willie Mac were in Lub
bock Christmas Day to be 
with their son and brother, 
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Rice 
and family.

* * * *

Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Lyn- 
skey and Brad of Lubbock 
visited during the holidays 
with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bud Provence and 
others.

*****

Jeff Meisner, grandson 
of Mr. and Mrs. Steve

Stephens, returned to Su
dan from vacationing dur
ing the holidays in Cali
fornia and Oregon.

*****
Holiday visitors with Mr. 

and Mrs. James P. Arnold 
included his isiter, Mrs. 
Lorene Quillin of Ft. Worth 
Mr. and Mrs. Benny Ar
nold of Lubbock, Mr. and 
Mrs. James Arnold III 
(3rd) of Waco and Ann 
Arnold and Jana of San 
Antonio.

*****
Mrs. Johny Thomasson 

and Mrs. Ron Herzog 
spent Christmas in Mid
land with their daughter 
and neice, Mr. and Mrs. 
Walt Yarbrough.

******

Christmas visitors in the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Bvron Ford were their sons 
Mr. and Mrs. Donny Ford, 
Jason and Kevin of Abi
lene, Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Ford Steven and Michael 
of Lubbock and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jimmy Ford, Hyla 
and cherie.

*****
Mrs. Andrea Yarbrough 

of Midland visited during 
the weekend with her 
mother Mrs. Johny Tho
masson and aunt. Mrs 
Ron Herzog.

*****
Holiday visitors with Mr. 

and Mrs. F.M. Smith were 
their sons, Mr. and Mrs. 
Mike Smith, Ronnie and 
Gunner of Clinton, Miss. 
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby 
Smith, Cuvier and Brant of 
Lubbock and Mr. and Mrs. 
Steve Smith and boys of 
Sudan.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Drake 

have returned home from 
Houston where they spent 
the holidays with their 
daughter. Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Mycr. Adrienne and 
Audry.

*****

Brett Poe left Sunday 
following a visit here with

his parents. Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Poe and Melody and 
other family members. 
Brett is stationed in Florida 
with the U.S. Navy.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Kenzil 

May and Mr. and Mrs. 
Larry May all of Odessa 
were Christmas visitors 
with their parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ray May and Rae- 
gan. Mrs. May also was in 
Great Falls, Montana for a 
few days to visit her 
daughter, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ray Hamilton and family. 

*****
Happy Birthday to the 

fol|owing:Connie Edwards 
Drusilla Moss, Dwayne 
Powell, Chip DeLoach, Ja
mie Gatewood, John Kin- 
nie, Bob Masten, Phyllis 
Lynn, Janet Nix, Brent 
Shanks. Larry Baker, Bra
dley Damron, Flyna Har
rison, Dorman Chester, 
Mechele Gaston, Mickey 
Stephens, Frances Gardner 
Happy Anniversary to Mr. 
and Mrs. Kermit Whitten, 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Smith, 
Mr. and Mrs. Glen Ches
ter, Mr. and Mrs. Terry 
Tennyson, -also Happy 
birthday to Bo Boyles. 
Ricky Humphreys. Gwen 
West, Nancy Baker, Wan
da Swart, Hoyt Robinson, 
Cynthia King, Jay Carr. 
Lela Chester, Cody Pace 
and Mandy Carr.

*****

Mr. and Mrs. Cliff S.e- 
phens and children spent 
the Christmas vacation in 
Eagles Nest with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. E.J. 
Webb.

*****
Leslie Weber, son of Mr. 

and Mrs. Jerry Weber 
underwent surger Monday 
in an Amarillo Hospital. 
Bro. Truman Johnson went 
there to be with th_m 
during that time.

*****

Dewey Coldiron has re
turned to work at Plant X 
following a four month sick

COOKED FOOD S P E C IU  OF THE WEEK
Fountain S|>ri'e 
Drink

O f | C  Orange 
24 oz. O V

B-B-Que

Sandwich

BORDER'S CHOCOLATE

3

30 wt. qt.

Pennzoil *M g Z p |1

i * L
‘‘•SJoaoHji

PRICES EFFECTIVE

FEBRUARY 5 -7 .1 9 8 1  

SUPPLIES LIMITED
ALISUPS

CONVENIENCE STORES

'THERE'S ONE NEAR YOU'

OPEN 24  HOURS 4  DAY

3 6 5  DAYS A YEAR

VIE ACCEPT 

FOOD STAMPS

SHISaillT STEM aM TlO tf TWMEY 08 VESTEB8 Q  f t C  SURSNIRE RHSPV

ia89cM O R TO N  D IN N ER S  n s  D a C R A C K E R S

Margarine i  ib .C uix- 3>) c  Celery 39c
SEUki’t ITMIWIF8MTS IN  A C 4  AI f  H b .p k e .

V E G E TA B LE S  » > ? ■ » [< »  *  1 u Rath Sausage 89c
K r a f t  32 oz.

Grape Jelly

99c

El'S  ASSORTED FLAVORS

'/till.
men.

leave due to a serious 
illness.

*****
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 

Minssen, Matthew and 
Monica of Lubbock spent 
Christmas with her moth
er. Mrs. Rene Cole.

*****
Having Christmas Day 

dinner in the home of Mrs. 
P.A. Lance were Mrs.
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■Rene Cole, Mr. and Mrs. 
Lawrence Minssen and 
children of Lubbock, Mr. 
and Mrs. Pete Lance, Mr. 
and Mrs. Bo Lance, all of 
Sudan, Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Lance and Greg and Mr. 
and Mrs. Howard Keese 
all of Lubbock. Mr. and 
Mrs. Cecil Farrar, Jennifer 
and stacy of Brownfield 
and joining them later was 

. Connie Edwards.

RESERVE GRAND CHAMPION.....Staci Kirby won Re
serve Grand Champion with her Heavy weight Steer at the 
Three Way Livestock Show. Staci is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Reuel Kirby.

T.O.P.S. met Thursday 
night, January 29. 1981,

The meeting was opened 
by Carlene Stroud and the 
singing of the fellowship 
son and the pledge.

Linda Vinson took Roll 
Call and Vickie Garner, 
read the minutes from the 
previous meeting.

There were 28 members 
to weigh in. Jewell Peeler, 
Linda Vinson, Liby Black, 
Mabel Wolfe, and Jackie 
Jean Whatley all received 
material for three weeks 
consecutive weight loss.

Best loser for the week 
was Theresa Davis, First 
Runner Up was Ella Nor
man with Mabel Wolfe 
being the Second Runner 
Up.

The meeting closed with 
the singing of the good 
night song.

* * * *

Culture, when you boil 
it down, is the act of being 
unselfish some of the 
time.

■ ■ V J

1 ^ 1

V ^

V

• Change or clean your furnace filters 
regularly

• Follow manufacturer's lubrication 
instructions

• Check fan belts periodically
• Have your furnace cleaned and the burner 

checked regularly
• Set your thermostat lower
• Close off and turn off heat in unused 

rooms
• Keep doors and windows closed
• Close fireplace damper when not in use
• Add attic insulation
• Weather strip or caulk around windows 

and doors
• Install storm doors and windows

And use a new natural gas heating system. In every 
way . . . initial cost, cost of operation, energy 
efficiency, maintenance, dependability and satisfaction 
. . .  no other heating system  can even come close. Not 
even the electric heat pump.

To get the most from your home heating system, 
make sure your home and heating equipment are in 
good shape . . .  To get the most for your home heating 
do llar. . . turn to natural gasl For more information 
about new, energy efficient gas heating system s, call 
us, or your local heating contractor. You'll be glad you 
did.

PIONEER NATURAL 
GAS COMPANY
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Irrigation
Con’t from page 1

before noon on Monday, 
February 9, 1981, about 
those who expect to be 
there for the free lunch. 
This is the latest date we 
will be able to let the 
caterer know how may to 
expect for the lunch. Also 
there will be plenty of time 
for your questions and 
comments."

Youth...
Con’t from page 1

Sidney M. Wieser, Execu
tive Director of the Texas 
Department of Community 
affairs.

The YCC is similar to the 
Civilian Conservation 
Corps of the 1930's, per
forming needed work on 
public lands. A non-resi
dent project will be con
ducted at Muleshoe Na
tional Wildlife Refuge a- 
gain during the summer. 
Muleshoe is one of a num
ber of refuge administered 
by the Fish and Wildlife 
Service of the U.S. De
partment of Interior. En- 
rollees devote 30 hours per 
week to work at minimum 
wage of S3.35 per hour, 
and 10 hours to environ
mental education. The 
1981 projects will be co
educational and will last 
for eight weeks, beginning 
June 1 and concluding July 
24.

Applications must be 
submitted by March 15 for 
the 1981 summer program. 
Application forms are 
available from high schools 
throughout the area. In
formation about the pro
gram may be obtained 
from these schools as well 
as from the Muleshoe Na
tional Wildlife Refuge. 
(946-3653) Applications 
may also be obtained from 
these offices.

Forms also can be ob
tained from YCC Recruit
ment Officer. Texas De
partment of Community 
Affairs, children and youth 
Services Division. P.O. Box 
13166, Capitol Station, 
Austin, Texas 78711.

Participants will be se
lected by random tech- 
niqhe. YCC is an equal 
employment opportunity 
employer.

BRITISH ADVENTURERS
CHRISTCHURCH. NEW 

ZEALAND -  E xpedition 
leader Sir Ranulph Fiennes, 
36, Charles Burton, 39, and 
Oliver Shepard. 36, arrived 
at New Zealand's Scott Base 
at M cM urdo Sound afte r 
driving across the Ross ice 
shelf-only the second cross
ing of the frozen wasteland in 
23 years.

Conference •••
Con’t from page 1 
and lint quality, hybrids 
and varietal improvements, 
and insect management.

A panel of Texas grow
ers will discuss their ex
periences in production 
planning and cost projec
tion. Panelists will be Larry 
Shaw, Big Spring; Rudy 
Halfmann, Garden City; S. 
M. True, Plainview. and 
Marion Bowers, Seminole. 
Moderator will be Gary 
Condra, Extension area 
economist, Fort Stockton.

A panel of agricultural 
consultants and producers

will discuss managing in
sect problems on the farm. 
On this panel will be con
sultants Olan Moore of 
Dimmitt and Dr. Jerry 
Coakley of Altus, Okla., 
and growers Ronald 
Groves of Cotton Center 
and Morgan Nelson of Ros
well, N.M. Moderator will 
be Dr. James Leser, Ex
tension area cotton ento
mologist, Lubbock.

The final morning of the 
conference will be a tour of 
the Textile Research Cen
ter at Texas Tech Univer
sity, led by Dr. James 
Parker, director of the cen
ter.

‘Going Places, Doing Things ’ National 
Texas State Fair Theme Honor Society

Students Will Invade 
Western Kentucky University

During the last weekend 
of April, 11 members of 
the West Texas State Uni
versity forensics team will 
invade Western Kentucky 
University in Bowling 
Green, Ky.. to participate 
in the National Forensic 
Association National Indi
vidual Events Tournament. 
Five team members are 
from Muleshoe.

Fran Berryhill, Mule
shoe freshman, has quli- 
fied to compete in extem
poraneous speaking, im
promptu and in two duo 
dramas. Berry hill was a 
finalist in duo drama and 
impromptu at a recent 
University of Texas at El 
Paso forensic tournament. 
She was also a finalist in a 
duo drama at an El Paso 
Community College meet.

John Dean, Muleshoe 
senior, has qualified for 
the NFA National Tourna
ment in duo drama, oratory 
and extemporaneous spea
king. He received third 
piace in oratory at El Paso 
Community College and 
was a finalist in extem

poraneous speaking.
Jesse Silguero, Mule- 

shoe freshman, will com
pete in prose and duo 
drama at Bowling Green.

Debra Stevens. Mule
shoe freshman, will com
pete in oratory at the 
national tournament.

Rodney Unrein. Mule
shoe freshman, has quali
fied for nationals in prose 
interpretation. He placed 
third in that event at the 
UTEP tournament and was 
a finalist in that event at El 
Paso Community College.

To qualify for the na
tional tournament, a stu
dent must reach the finals 
in a major tournament.

Guy Yates, assistant 
professor of speech and 
director of forensics at 
WTSU, said this year's 
team is doing very well, ' 
especially since all but 
three members of the team 
arc in their first year at 
college.

"The team is very en
thusiastic and extremely 
hard working," Yates said. 
"That shows in their per
formances so far."

"Going Places, Doing 
Things” has been selected 
as the theme for the 1981 
State Fair of Texas which 
is dated for October 8-25, 
in Dallas. The theme un
derscores the continuing 
emphasis on expanded 
foreign government parti
cipation and the addition of 
new activities each year in 
response to developing 
community interests.

The 1980 State Fair re
corded a slight dip in 
overall attendance, consis
tent with 1980 figures 
throughout the recession- 
plagued amusement in
dustry, but saw increases 
in specific areas including 
rodeo attendance, Musjc 
Hall gross, livestock and 
creative art entries, food 
and beverage revenues and 
livestock auction sale re
ceipts.

"Camelot” , starring 
Richard Burton in 24 per

formances at the Music 
Hall, grossed over Sl.l 
million while playing to 
74,062 persons during its 
three week run. Both fi
gures established new all- 
time records for a State 
Fair Musical.

The State Fair Rodeo, 
featuring the much ac
claimed Royal Canadian 
Mounted Police Musical 
Ride, attracted 38,191 to 
ten performances, a 22.6 
percent increase over 1979 
attendance.

The Pan-American Live
stock Exposition hosted 
526 registered visitors from 
23 foreign countries. Six 
purebred beef cattle sales 
during the Exposition 
grossed $458,600. Entries 
in all areas of livestock 
competition totalled a re
cord 15,339 head, and the 
Junior Auction Sales 
reached an all-time high 
gross of $34,777.

District Recruiting Command

‘B uff Boat Cruise9 At W T U
High School seniors from 

a five state area have been 
invited to take a weekend 
"Buff Boat Cruise” at 
West Texas State Univer
sity.

The senior weekend, 
which will be sponsored by 
the WTSU Student Foun
dation on Friday and Sa
turday, February 6 and 7, 
is the second "Buff Boat 
Cruise" to be hosted for 
seniors.

Almost 500 students at
tended last February's 
senior weekend.

Information packets in
cluding an RSVP form have 
been sent to counselors at 
493 high schools in Texas, 
New Mexico, Colorado, O- 
klahoma and Kansas. 
Deadling for registering to 
attend is Friday, January 
23. Students planning to 
attend should return the 
RSVP envelope and $10.

A limit of 600 partici
pants has been placed for 
the weekend.

The “ Buff Boat Cruise” 
with Joe Barnes, Plainview 
senior, as cruise director,

will include a Friday eve
ning dance, a "unique” 
tour of the campus, an 
opportunity to meet and 
visit with members of the 
faculty and administration 
and tickets to the basket
ball game on Saturday 
evening featuring the 
WTSU Buffaloes versus 
the University of Tulsa 
Golden Hurricane at the 
Amarillo Civic Center.

Three high school 
seniors attending the 
weekend activities will be 
awarded scholarships.

Lodging arrangements in 
campus dormitories will be 
made upon request.

Sponsors of the WTSU 
Student Foundation are 
Gene Alice Sherman, a 
part-time instructor in 
English at WTSU, and 
Keith Winter, WTSU 
director of development.

Qualified Spanish-spea
king linguists will now be 
awarded a $2500 cash bo
nus for completing training 
as an Army linguist in the 
electronic warfare and sig
nal intelligence field, an
nounced Lieutenant Colo
nel Thomas Schatzman, 
commander of Army re
cruiting activities id New 
Mexico and West Texas.

Applicants must enlist in 
the Army for four years. 
They will be trained in the 
language for 28 to 60 
weeks at the Defense Lan
guage Institute, Foreign 
Language Center, earning 
up to one year in college 
credits.

However, if they possess 
civilian-acquired language 
proficiency and pass the 
Defense Language Profici
ency Test at the time of 
enlistment, they will not 
have to attend the Defense 
Language Institute and will 
go in at the pay grade of 
E-3, private first class. 
After completion of the 
mandatory advanced train
ing in operating the highly 
technical electronic equip
ment, they will be awarded 
the $2500 cash bonus and 
will be promoted to pay 
grade E-5 which can be 
either a specialist or a 
sergeant.

Enlistment bonuses 
ranging from $4000 to 
$2500 are also available for 
linguists willing to learn
Korean. Russian, German,%
Arabic, Mandarin-Chinese, 
Polish and Czechoslovaki
an.

For more information a- 
bout the Army linguist 
bonus offers, contact your 
nearest Army recruiter lis
ted under "Recruiting” in 
the Yellow Pages.

H&R BLOCK
TAX TEST

Question No. 18

H&R Block 
will accompany 

you to an IR§ audit
□ Ttue □ False

i s TRUE When H&R Block prepares you 
etum, it s someone who knows all ahou 
ncome axes and has carefully revieww 
,our return prior to the audit interview! 
t’j someone who will go with you at I 
hi additional cost, not as a legal 
representative, but to answer all quest*- 
ibout how your taxes were prepared

WE'LL MAKE THE 1AX LAWS 
WORK FOR YOU

mm b l o c k
THE INCOME TAX PEOPLE

224 W. 2nd 
2723332

vckdvt 9 -6  Sal 9-5

Public Notice
On January 5, 1981, Bailey County Electric 

Cooperative Association filed with the Public Utility 
Commission of Texas an application for a tariff 
revision to increase the cost relating to contribution 
in aid of construction. This is a revision of the 
Cooperative’s "Line Extension Policy” . It separates 
charges of contributions in aid of construction for 
aerial and underground lines. It increases the 
charge for single phase aerial line from $1.60 per 
foot to $1.70 per foot. It increases the charge for 
single phase underground line from $1.60 per foot 
to $3.70 per foot. It increases the charge for three 
phase underground line from $2.00 per foot to $3.70 
per foot.

This revision is applicable to all classes of service 
except residential. Applicant serves 3,377 total 
customers, excluding the residential class. Appli
cant serves in all of portions of the following 
counties: Bailey, Castro, Cochran, Lamb and 
Parmer. The conditions under which contributions 
in aid of construction are required remain the same, 
only the rate per foot is changed.

Protests to or motions to intervene may be filed 
with the Public Utility Commission of Texas. On 
January 13, 1981, the Public Utility Commission of 
Texas ordered the Cooperative to suspend this 
increase for 120 days and further ordered that the 
substance of the Cooperative’s application be 
published as required by PURA, Section 43 (a).

The U.S. Army has now 
increased the cash bonus 
offer of $4,000 to $5,000 for 
young people who enlist 
for four years in certain 
combat arms job special
ties.

Effective January 20, 
1981, all jobs in the armor 
and infantry fields as well 
as critical jobs in field 
artillery pay the increased 
bonus, said Lieutnenat Col. 
Thomas Schatzman, com
mander of Army recruiting 
activities in New Mexico 
and West Texas.

A soldier who qualifies 
for the $5,000 critical skill 
bonus and scores in the top 
half of the Armed Forces 
Qualifications Test would 
also qualifiy for the new 
free Veteran’s Educational 
Assistance Program
(VEAP) which pays 
$14,100 for a four year 
enlistment which would be 
a $19,100 combination of 
cash bonus, less tax, pay
able upon completion of 
special training, and the 
future education money.

Although women are re
stricted from direct combat 
roles, there are many other 
critical job specialities o- 
pened to both men and 
women with cash bonuses 
of $1,500 to $4,000. Free 
VEAP offers in lesser a- 
mounts also apply to spe
cial two and three year 
enlistments.

*  •  •  *

It’s almost too late to 
do your Christmas shop
ping early.

Lynnette Shafer and 
Clifford Watson have been 
selected as nominees for 
the National Honor Society 
Scholarship Awards Pro
gram. The program, now 
in it’s thirty-fourth year, 
will provide 250 scholar
ships of $1,000 each.

These students have de
monstrated outstanding 
leadership. scholarship, 
character and service. 
From the Scholarship Se
lection Questionaire com
pleted by these student, 
the Scholarship Board as
sesses student participa
tion in service organiza
tions, clubs and athletics; 
achievements in the arts 
and sciences; employment 
experience; and academic 
record. With the question
naires, copies of high 
school transcripts and re
commendations by the 
principal, National Honor 
Society Advisor, and facul
ty members have been 
mailed to the National As
sociation of Secondary 
School Principals.

Lynnette is the 17 year 
old daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Ronnie Shafer. She is 
secretary-treasurer of Na
tional Honor Society, co
editor of the Muletrain, 
and student director of the 
UIL Cne-Act Play. She is 
ranked fifth in the senior 
class.

Clifford, the 18 year old 
son of Mr. and Mrs. V/.T. 
Watson, is president of 
Student Council, Chaplain 
of National Honor Society, 
vice president of the Senior 
Class, president of District 
XVII Future Teachers of 
America, president of Fel
lowship of Christian Ath
letes and a captain of the 
1980 football team. He is 
ranked second in the 
senior class.

The scholarship winners 
will be ' selected' Trom a- 
mong the nominees 
throughout the United 
States. All nominees are 
considered semi-finalists.

NEWS VIEW S
Jimmy Carter, outgoing 

president, in message 
to Congress:
"I firmly believe our 

nation is stronger, 
wealthier, more compas
sionate and freer than it 
was four years ago..."

Ernest Hollings, Senator, 
(D SC):
"There is no question 

that with this particular 
cabinet we ought to be 
able to work toward a 
balanced budget and re
build our defenses.”

Seafood Sale
Saturday, Feb. 7,1981 

10:30 • 5 pjn. Shop Rite Parking Lot 

L a rg e  S h r im p .. .5 Jfe Bo* * lb.

FrogLeg8....$4 95ib. Oysters...f.550Pi.

O y ste rs  In  S h e ll.................... *2 75 do*.
Breaded Fantail
S h r im p ....... 4  lb^Box ‘SO50...... *.795 lb.
Alaskan King
Crablegs................................$.7M lb.
F re sh  W h itin g .................... ? . l 45 ib.

Buffalo...................................* 1 45 a,.
Dressed Freshwater
C a tfish ................................... $2 68 lb.

95Sea Scallops........................*8
SheepsheacJ........................

lb.
s o lb.

Whole Freshwater
Catfish.................................. • 2 25 lb.

Shop Early F o r Best Selections
Food Stamps

Checks with Drivers License

’ ’S u c c u le n t. F resh -C augh t F la v o r '

TIRE SALE
Buy One 

At Regular Price 
And Get The 

Second One At
20% OFF

For years Stool beltpd rqdiols hove boon fho establish
ed standard of the industfy...
Aramid — the space-age.fire cord material has been
develbped by Dupont laboratories to roplace steel as a 
belt material in radial tires. Aramid is the ideal 
material for tires because it combines the toughness 
and durability of stool at one fifth of the (*re|#»it with the 
comfort and smooth ride of a fabric belted radial.

«iraovan 
veriverelon 

Apamiy Betted Radial
ARAMID b e l t e d  — The
strongest tire cord ever 
developed, the strength of 
steel with less weight. 
ARAMID is much more 
flexible — for a much more 
comfortable ride.
ARA M ID  produces e 
lighter, easier rolling tire 
w hich im p roves gas 
economy.
ARAMID absorbs more 
road shock — eliminates 
loint slap and provides 
greater injpact resistance.

Tube kta Regular Sale Phn
WkitmU Price Price F.E.T.

Number She Eack tad Tire Back
No. 23C45 P215/7SR15 . . . 59.69 2.64
No. 23C49 P225/75R15 . . . (3.19 2.77
No. 23C84 P235/7SR15 . . . ....81 .88 65.59 3.97

M ILEA G E Stronger-than-steel Aramid gives equal 
performance with less weight. Lighter weight reduces 
internal friction and heat build-up.
SMOOTH R ID E The flexible lightweight Aramid belts 
plus super tough Polyester cord radial body piles 
deliver a smooth, comfortable ride. '
SKID RESISTA N CE Sovereign's computerized tread 
pattern effectively drains out water and improves trac
tion in wet or dry weather. Radial construction keeps 
the tread liat on the road with a surefooted grip. Flexi
ble sidewalls absorb lotorol force; on curves- and cor
ners the tread remains in contact with the road.

Cordovan

Radial

CR-10

N.mkfr

Ne.CICM  
N0. 6IC 66 
N0.I1C45 
No.(lC49  
No. 6IC64

1 Tabelcts Regular tele PinWhitewftll Price Price P.E.T.Sice, Eack Zug Tire Eack
GR7S-14 59.54 49.43 2.61
HR78-14 52.87 42.39 2.76
GR78-1S 52.28 41.82 2.57
HR78-I5 53.81 42.88 2.78
LR78-1S 57.17 45.74 3.98

Premier IV Polyester 

Steel Whitewall

Nunn tor 
P165/H0RI3. 
P185/7SR13. 
P185/75R14, 
PI95/75R14. 
P20S/75R14, 
P2I5/75R14, 
P225/7SRI4, 
P205/7SRI5, 
P2I5/7SRI5, 
P225/75RI5, 
P235/75R1S.

Constructed with 2 belts of stool 
cord end 2 tough body plies of 
Polyester Cord. Good traction on 
both wot and dry pavement. 
traction tread compound remains 
flexible at temperatures below 
freezing to maintain good trac- 

t . tlon. In many cases if eliminates 
^ 4  winter tire changeover.

Regular Ruin Pin
Price Price F.K.T.
Eack tag TV. Eack

Whitewall................. 40.96 32.77 1.89
W hitewall................. 44.(5 3S.72 2.92
Whitewall................. 39.41 40.33 2.19
Whitewall................. 51.2S 41.99 2.33
Whitewall................. 54.67 43.74 2.48
Whitewall................. 57.62 46.19 2.S8
Whitewall................. 59.34 47.47 2.81
Whitewall................. 56.98 44.86 2.57
Whitewall................. 59.70 47.76 2.75
Whitewall................. (1.57 49.25 2.93
Whitewall................. (5.89 52.71 3.11

JET STM
120 Polyester Cord 

J 5 ” Whitewall
[The 4 ply polyester cord body 
f resists impact, blow outs, 
deterioration. You got a softer, 
quieter ride with no road whin* or 
loint slop and no morning thump.

Regalar Hale P in
Nimher Price Price P ET.

Each tag Tire Eack
A78-I3. Whitewall............ 25.92 1.55
B78-I3, Whitewall............ 26.88 1.71
08-13. Whitewall.......... 28.23 1.90
08-14, Whitewall............ 28.34 1.83
D78-14, Whitewall............ ...............35.96 28.77 1.84
E78-I4, Whitewall 39.59 2.12
F78-14. Whitewall............ ...............40.12 32.19 2.23
G78-I4. Whitewall.......... 32.97 2.38
H78-14. Whitewall........... ...............44.40 35.52 2.R
G78-I5. Whitewall. 34.35 2.46
H78-I5. Whitewall.......... 36.18 2.(6
J78-I5, Whitewall______ 37.92 2.89
L78-15. Whitewall.......... 38.98 2.96

A&M
FARM & RANCH SUPPLY

3 CONVENIENT LOCATIONS 
'00 S Ave c Portilev J*00 t  Mabry Drive CiOvH 

Also Muleshoe Te»-

t \
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IS?

Deadline For Classified Ads Is 
Taosdays And Fridays

11:00

CLASSIFIED RATES 
1st Insertion,

Per Word-S. IS 
Minimum Charge- 

52.00
2nd Insertion,
Per word-5.13 
3rd Insertion,

Per Word-5.10 
Minimum Charge 

51.80
1/3 Cheaper to run

Classifieds 3 times or more 
CARD OF THANKS 

25 words S 3  
Over 25 words 

charged at regular 
classified rates 

Classified Display- 
51. 55 per column inch 

Double Rate for 
Blind Ads 

DEADUNEFOR 
INSERTION 

11a.m. Tues. forThurs. 
11 a.m. Fri.forSun.
WE RESERVE THE 

RIGHT TO CLASSIFY 
REVISE OR REJECT 

A N Y AD.
NOT RESPONSIBLE 
FOR ANY ERROR 

AFTER AD HAS RUN
ONCE.

1. PERSONALS 

WE BUY
USED FURNITUBE AND 

APPLIANCES 
CALL 272-3030 
HARVEY BASS 

APPLIANCE 
l-18s-tfc

GARAGE SALE: 4 family - 
Saturday, February 7, 9:00 
to 5:00 ONLY! White Ser
vice Station across from  
Shop Rite. 
l-6t
l-6t-ltc

Square Dance Lesson 
February 6 at 8 p.m, 
American Legion Hall. 
l-5s-2tc

3. HELP WANTED

HELP WANTED: Clerk, 
typist, must type 55 words 
per minute. Send resume 
to Box 449. Muleshoe, 
Texas.
3-6t-tfc

Need ladies to teach pro
fessional skin care and 
make-up techniques. Will 
train - Part time available. 
Call 272-4443 or 272-5122 
for appointment.
3-6t-tfc

The Texas Migrant Council 
is accepting applications for 
Center-Director.
Call 272-3992 
3-35s-tfc

Need a man to do 
work at 516 W. 8th.
3-5s-2tc

yard

RN or LVN in Muleshoe 
area to work with Home 
Health Agency. Good 
fringe benefits -  flexible 
hours. Driving expense. 
Contact: Lubbock 747-2814 
after 5; Level land 894-5657
3- 5s-tfc

4. HOUSE FOR RENT

FURNISHED HOUSE FOR 
RENT: 2 bedroom at 5/9 
E. 4th. Call 946-3654.
4- 5t-tfc

.FOR RENT: 4 bedroom 
brick house. I'/j bath, car
peted. 1726 W. Ave. C. 
Cull 272-4709.
4-6t-2tc

F o r Rent
Offices for Rent 

302 W. 2nd
272-3107

Furnished apartments - 3 
rooms with bath - $200 
monthly, 4 rooms with bath 
- $225. $100 deposit, com
pletely remodeled with 
new carpet and paneling. 
All bills and cable TV paid. 
121 W. Ave. J.
5-6t-tfc

8. REAL ESTATE 
..................
HIGHWAY 114 NORTH MUltSMOC. tUAI

TOWN and 

"COUNTRY
R E A L  E S T A T E

M M  WMC.II MOMl
JO H N  W . SM IT H . I r a k * .

806 272-4678 or 272-3725

395 acre irrigated farm 
on pavement 6 miles 
northeast of Muleshoe. 
'our wells and motors 
and one pivot sprinkler.
........... V------------- ------------- —  * ------------- --
Nice 3 bedroom, 2 bath 
home on 2 acres. Has 
well and storm cellar, 
with sheds and fences. 
4 miles N.E. of Mule-, 
shoe or 8 miles N.W. of 
Tolk Station. 540,000. 
8-4s-tfc

FOR SALE: 3 bedroom, 2 
bath, den, fenced, garage, 

"ref. air, central heat, gar
bage disposal and dish
washer. Convenient to 
schools. Call 272-4496 
806-794-5245.
8-48s-tfc

j .b . i m w r "
REALTYINC.

Box 627 
109 Fifth St. 

Farwell, Texas 79325 
Phone [806] 481-3288 

or 481-9149
............................
148 Acres irrigated on 
highway. Lays good 
with super nice, extra 
large 4 bedroom, 3 
bath brick home. 2 
miles south of Bovina.

60 Acres west of Mule
shoe on highway. One 6 
inch well, side - roll 
sprinkler. Steel buil
ding. 2 sets of nice 
improvements.

160 acres northwest of 
Muleshoe, 2 wells, lays 
good on FM highway.

320 acres irrigated with 
2 electric wells and 
circles all wheat, fenced 
excellent water area. 
Near Bovina Feeders.

1285 acres, circle 
sprinklers, 7-8 inch 
weljs, corrals and feed 
pens, trailer house. 
Priced to sell. Owner 
will finance. 29 percent 
down or will take cash.

8-49s-tfc

or

We want your business.
REMEMBER 

REID REAL ESTATE 
THURSIE REID 

272-3142 
OR

George Nieman 
965-2488 

OR
Dianne Nieman 

965-2488 
OR

Lucille Harp 
272-4693 

8-19s-ttfc

•IFor all your 
need* call)

GLAZE A GOFORTH 
112 Ave.C 
272-4208 

____________ __

tati

SMALLWOOD 
REAL ESTATE 

232 Main 272-4838 
Joe and Ricky 

Smallwood

96 acres, 3 miles north
west of Muleshoe, elec
tric circular sprinkler. 
Will take house in trade

160 acre farm, 5 miles 
from Muleshoe on 1760. 
2 wells, water drive 
Valley Sprinkler.

266 acres of irrigated 
land for cash lease.

323 W. Ave. F„ 3 bed
room, 2 bath, living 
room, kitchen 
dining area.

Large duplex, 913 and 
915 East Fir. Each unit 
has 2 bedrooms, 2 bath, 
living room and den. 
Small down payment

We need listings.
See or call Joe or Ricky, 

8-4t-tfc
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BURROWS 
UPHOLSTERY AND 

FURNITURE REPAIR 
118 W. Ave. C 

In the rear 
Phone 272-42SS 

12-39s-tfc

Renewed couch and mat
ching club chair - bronze 
and olive tones. Excep
tionally well built and bar
gain price.
Burrows Upholstery Shop 

118 W. Avenue C 
12-3s-5tc

Nursing Home 
News

By Joy Sia n c e t i

TRADEWINDS PLAZA 
A few custom designed 
retail or office space 
left. Now’s the time to 
put in that shop you 
always dreamed of (re
gardless of size). Come 
dow n to 800 W. Ameri
can Blvd. and let us 
show you around and 
acquaint you with our 
growing family of 
friendly shop owners. 
We believe you will like 
what you see and agree 
that this is the place to 
start a business. Call 
272-5180 or 965-2471. 
l3-3s-tfc

9. AUTOMOBILES 
FOR SALE

M X X M  m M K M A M M I  •  J

FOR SALE: 1979 model. 27 
ft., 5th wheel, Twilight 
Bungalow Travel Trailer, 
extra clean. Call M.D. 
Gunstream, 272-4515 or 
272-5035.
9-5t-6tc

* * * . . .  . •  . . .  .  U t i'
11. FO R  SALE 

OR T R A D E
. • *  44 • • • * • » * *  1L*O  * •  .•*£ *

Pure bred Dane pups for 
sale. Call 272-5279.
1 l-6t-2tp

FOR SALE: 1969 Olds 
Cutlass. Good condition. 
$550. Call 272-4323 after
6:00 p.m. 
ll-6t-tfc

FOR SALE BY OWNER: 
Used 14X75 Astro Mobile 
Home to be moved. 2 
bedroom, 1 3/4 bath and 
fireplace. Call 806-825-2618 
ll-38s-tfc

Must sell 1980 Suzuki TS 
185. Call 272-5644. 
!l-6t-ltp

New 1981 18 ft. and 19 ft. 
Sea Arrows. See at Friona 
Boat Company at Reeves 
Chevrolet. Olds in Friona. 
806-247-2774. 
llv)s-tfc

MUST SELL!!
Riding lawnmower, 1 year 
old; 8 h.p.; rear bag. Call 
after 5 p.m. 272-4329.
I l-5s-tfc

FOR SALE BY OWNER 
3 bedroom brick. 904 W. 
7th. Call 272-4448 or 
272-5483.
11 -5s-6tp

• * * *
Just because a man is 

a good sport doesn 't 
necessarily mean that he 
is a good man.

Tre flan , Prowl, 
Atrazine, etc. 

Save At
Watson Chemical

272-4737
J&L------------------------\jUL

• * • . .* * * • • • * * • « * * * • • * * * . .* « .
14. FARM PROP. FOR LEASE
•* **« * .*•••*•« .« •* •*** .*« » •* .

FOR LEASE: 300 acres 
with 2 wells. 4 miles east 
of Muleshoe, Hwy 70. Call 
799-7342 Lubbock after 6 
p. m.
13-6t-4tc

15. M I S C E L L A N E O U S
. a * * * * * . * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Dealer Inquiries Welcome! 
10 percent over cost. Pre
fab ready to erect custom 
steel buildings for com
mercial, farm or homes! 
Mat rex [24 hours] 512/ 
231-2079.
15-2t-8tc

Want a propane system? 
Cheek with SMITH LP GAS, 
MULESHOE.
15-30s-tfc

Gage Construction
.Bob  Gage

Specialize in Custom 
Fireplaces 

Phone 272-5240 
Or

272-5105
at Muleshoe
Home Center

105 E. Ave. B 
Muleshoe, Texas 

15-4s-tfc

Public Notice
PUBLIC NOTICE 

NOTICE FOR BIDS ON 
COUNTY DEPOSITORY 
By order of the Com

missioner’s Court of Bailey 
County, I am authorized to 
give Public Notice, and 
Notice is hereby given, 
that the Court will receive 
bids for the Depository of 
State, County, Trust Funds 
and other County accounts, 
at it's regular meeting in 
the courthouse in Mule- 
shoe, Texas on Monday the 
Qth day of February, 1981. 
Said bids will be received 
until 10:00 o’clock a.m. on 
that date, and will be 
opened at that time.

Bids are to be for the 
years 1981-82. and may be 
submitted at the office of 
the County Judge.

The Court reserves the 
right to reject any or all 
bids.

Witness my official hand 
and seal of office this the 
20 day of January.

Glen Williams (S.)
County Judge 

Bailey County, Texas 
!5-4s-3tc

Tuesday morning several 
of the residents watched 
the Inauguration of the 
President on TV in the Day 
Room. It was a happy 
moment for all too, when 
the Hostages were set free 
They also watched Mrs 
Ora Roberts get Sweet 
heart of the Day on Chan 
nel 6 TV Residents par 
ticipating were Ora 
Roberts, Alma Henley, 
Marie Engram, Russ Dun
can. Bulah Connell, Marie 
Patton, Russ Duncan, Ru
by Hulse, Ruby Me- 
Camish, Archie Scarlett, 
Charles Long, Charlie 
Garth and Grace Kemp. 

*****
Alma Henley was visited 

by Mrs. Baker, Mrs. Under 
Mrs. Baker, Mrs. Under
by Mrs. Baker, Mrs. Un
derdown, her daughter, 
Celo. Mrs. Henley is ma
king lovely crochet hand 
work in her room.

*****
Mattie Heard returned 

to the nursing home Friday 
afternoon after a visit in 
Littlefield with her son, 
C.T. and his family 

*****
Clara Weaver went out 

to her home Friday to 
spend the day. Her son 
Jerry came over to visit 
her. Mrs. Maud Kersey, 
Lona and Calvin Embry- 
visited her in the nursing 
home.

Lula Embry was visited 
by her family, Floyd Em
bry, Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Embry. Calvin and Lona 
Embry, and her daughter, 
Lula Mac Shanks.

*****
Edith Bruns was visited 

by Jana St. Calir, Ruth 
Briscoe. Don and Francis 
Bruns.

*****
Ruby McCamish was vi

sited by her son.
*****

Annie Brown’s daughter 
Sybil Simpson of Clovis,
’ isited her Tuesday.

*****
Bertie Hendrix enjoyed a 

visit from her son. George 
Hendrix of California. She 
went out to Audrey's house 
so they could have a nice 
visit and all be together. 

*****
Wednesday, Bertie 

Hendrix, Ora Roberts, Al
ma Henley, and Audrey 
Hendrix played skip-bo. 

*****

^  Ora Roberts was visited 
by Mrs. Noble, Bruce 
Duncan and two of "his 
friends, Rita and Richard 
King. Tuesday Bula Gate- 
wood, Nan Gatlitf and Cor
delia Cochran visited.

*****

Thursday Maud Kersev. 
and Wayne Marlow came 
to play dominoes with Ora
Roberts and Edith Bruns. 

*****
Maud Kersey and Cor

delia Cochran visited the 
nursing home Tuesday.

Public Notice
LEGAL NOTICE 

The Trustees of the 
Muleshoe Independent 
School District will offer for 
sale by sealed bids th^ 
following equipment:
I - 1972 60 passenger bus 
body
1 - 1969 GMC 4 Dr Sedan 
I - 1973 Ford 4 Dr. Sedan 
3 - Electric Hotpoint Pres
sure Cookers, 220 Volt 
I - Drill Press 
I - Jig Saw
Assorted plumbing fixtures 

All of the above items 
arc in fair to good con
dition and may be inspec
ted by appointment. Call 
272-3911 for appointment.

Bids will be opened on 
Monday, February 9, 1981 
at 8:00 p.m. The Board 
reserves the right to reject 
any and all bids in the best 
interest of the District.

Tom G. Jinks.
Assistant Supt.

514 West Avenue G 
Muleshoe, Texas 79347 

15-4t-6tc

*****
We welcome our new 

resident. She is Leona 
Bailey. She is from Texico. 
She was born in Texas July 
15, 1896. She is a Baptist. 

*****
Edith Bruns was visited 

by Ruth Briscoe, her son 
visited her Tuesday after
noon.

*****
Mrs. Bailey was visited 

over the weekend by her 
son and daughter.

*****

Alma Shofner was visit
ed Tuesday afternoon by 
members of her family and 
Opal Tally.

*****
We have a new resident, 

she is Joshephine Wenner. 
She is from Muleshoe. She 
was born in Mississippi, 
February 14. 1890. She is a 
Baptist, welcome Mrs. 
Wenner.

*****

Mrs. Herlse was visited 
Tuesday by her daughter 
and other family members. 

*****
Ora Roberts was visited 

by Karen Kelton, Debbie 
Pu^h. Maud Kersey, Ruth 
Tcrgll. M r- a*>d M rs  Hod
ges and children. Jerry 
Hutton, and Karen Rich
ardson. Mrs. Roberts fin
ished crocheting an afa- 
ghan for her good friend.

*****

Opal Tally, Maud Ker
sey, Cordelia Cochran, 
Jerry Hutton and the Trin
ity Baptist preacher visited 
the Nursing Home this 
week.

*****
Among those visiting 

Maggie London were her 
son, Mr. and Mrs. Ronald 
London and daughter from 
Farwell.

*****
Charlie Garth was visit

ed by Mr. and Mrs. Aud
rey Jones of Lubbock and 
Florence Harvey.

*****
Marie Engram was visit

ed by Stacey Campbell, 
Stacey Barnhill, Kevin 
Robenson, Ruby Garner, 
Phellpe Garcia and Wilma 
Waddle.

*****
Friday at noon the nurs

ing home is sponsoring a 
“ Winter’s Day" special 
dinner for the residents. 
On the menu are hambur
gers and home made ice 
cream.

*****
Thursday afternoon the 

Needmore Cummunity 
Club hosted our January 
birthday party. Mrs. J. C. 
Shanks entertained with 
piano music.

*****
I Friday morning the resi
dents meet to exercise. We 
arc learning some new 
exercises. We call them 
"Body Recall". The resi
dents are doing real good. 
Residents participating are 
Ora Roberts. Russ Duncan, 
Marie Patton, Marie En
gram. Alma Henley, Rose
mary Pool, Archie Scarlett, 
Charlie Garth, Dottie Wilt- 
erding, Alma Shofner, 
Edith Bruns and W.W. 
Parker.

*****

RESERVE GRAND CHAMPION..... Keith Layton, son of
Mr. and Mrs. J.E. Layton, won first and Reserve Grand 
Champion with Mediumweight Duroc at the Three Way 
Livestock Show.

Need Insurance?
Call

Barbara Scarbrough
272-5093

For A No Deductible Coverage
Hochheim Prairie F arm  Mutual 

Insurance Association

Derrick Services 
Pending

Funeral services for 
Frank Derrick, 68, a former 
Muleshoe resident, are 
pending with Steed Todd 
Funeral Home. He died 
Monday in a Friona hospi
tal.

Derrick was bom Sep
tember 25, 1912, in Vici, 
Oklahoma and was in the 
ranching business.

Survivors include his 
wife, Ina of the home; two 
sons. Billy of Farwell and 
Edward Lee of Dimmitt; 
four brothers, Laurin Der
rick of Lovington, Veryl 
Derrick of Friona, Clyde* 
Derrick of Tatum and Ver
non Derrick of Dexter; one 
sister. Wanna Lee Belyeu 
of Dexter and seven 
grandchildren.

V,E. (Dink) 
Cantrell Services 
Held In Sudan

Graveside services for 
V.E. (Dink) Cantrell, 69, of 
Flagg were held at 2 p.m. 
in the Sudan Cemetery 
with Rev. Truman Johnson 
pastor of the Sudan Baptist 
Church officiating. In
terment was under the 
direction of Parsons-Ellis- 
Singleton Funeral Home of 
Earth.

Cantrell died at 10:30 
p.m. Thursday of an 
apparent heart attack.

He lived in the Flagg 
Community for seven years 
moving from Fall County. 
He married Claudia Mae 
Crossland, February 2. 
1933. in Lott. He was a 
farm hand, gin worker, and 
a member of the First 
Baptist Church of Sudan.

Survivors include his 
wife; nine daughter, 
Louise Miller of Fort 
Worth. Ruby Fulenwider of 
Springlake, Patsy Gillo;e of 
Sierra Vista, Arizona, Pan
sy Scott of Brownfield, 
Gloria French of Jefferson, 
Renda Bailey of Woodson; 
Linda Burton of Dimmitt, 
Peggy Alvarado of Tyler, 
and Nancy Perez of Here
ford; four sons, Rudy of 
Lazbuddie, Gene of Earth. 
Ronnie of Dimmitt and 
James of the home; two 
sisters. Sue McNutt of 
Pine, Arizona and Mrs. 
A.Z. Huley of Casa Gran
de. Arizona.

Ron Kidd
Custom Application

Treflan, Atrazine, Milogard, other Chemicals 
Call or come by 1904 W. Am. Blvd.

Ron Kidd
965-2262 Mobile 272-5200 Office 

272-3705 Home after 7:00 p.m.
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February's White Swan Sale!

*3 W m T

MM i *
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White Swan Soft

Oleo
11b. Tub

2/$l

Double Gunn tiros, 
Stumps Every
Wednesday*

And Saturday.

White Swan

Tea Bags
White ’» Cashway Gro. 

Your Home Owned 
Discount Store

99*
• >Giamy Special

P^ducc Special*

Cafif oraia Fresh Green

Cabbage
Colorado A l Purpose a  —

Potatoes ion,***!
la itro rnMv ^H iu ru K i C l  O QGrapefruit....................sib . Bog *1
Golden Ripe

Bananas......  |

Patio's 12 o i.

Mexican Dinners
White Swan M  wi__rt

Whip Topping ..,49*

Hormel's Super Select Family Pack

Pork Chops
Hormel's Super Selecxt Super Select

Pork Steak

5i°°
Hormel's Super Select Center Cut

Pork Chops. .■>.*!79
Hormel's Super Select

Pork Roast t.$l 29

Hormel's Super Select Pork

Spare Ribs .t,.$l 39
White Swan STice Thin

Bacon........r,* !39

USDAl Choice Beef

Birds Eye 10 oz.
Broccoli Spears

Birds Eye
Cauliflower................. 10 01.59*

Halves 
Fronts 
Hinds
Cut and wrapped for your freezer or locker.

■

Got Rttdy on tho 
Firing L in t tor —

IT DouBLeBwweiSHOT out”

THIS COUPON IS GOOD FOR

100 FREE GUNN BROS. STAMPS
NO PURCHASE NECESSARY!!

AT
WHITES CASHWAYSGROC.

White Swan
Pears No* 303. iS)

White Swan Crashed # M
Pineapple uhoi..... 2 / * l 00

White Swan Sficed _ . .
Carrots N..303 ................. 2 /7 9 *

White Swan White .
Hominy no.300.............3 /8 9 *

White Swan Stem l Pieces
Mushrooms ooz................... 5 5 *

16 oz. Box White Swan Instant
Mashed Potatoes.........7 5 *

White Swan
Salad Dressing 32o z . b o « i o .8 9 *

White Swan .
W affle Syrup 32«. Bom.... 8 9 *

White Swan Non-Dry
Creamer n o i.B o n io ................7 9 *

White Swan ^  .
Salt 26o z...... 2 /4 9 *

White Swan Laundry 1 130
Detergent 42 oz. Box..................1

White Swan _  _  .
Fabric Softner i g « i ........ .99*

Facial Tissue 200 e»....... 2 / * l 00
White Swan Jumbo . .

Butter Beans No.300......2 /7 9 *
No. 300 White Swan

Mixed Vegetables.... 2 /7 9 *
White Swan Whole Peeled /n e e d

Tomatoes n o .  303..............2 /8 9 *
White Swan .

Mustard u o z .io r.........2 /8 9 *

White Swan
i t  • .

6/$l
White Swa 

All Vegetable

Shortening
3 b. Can

$J79

W A  CASHWY ̂ Rp*prvp ihe Right To Umit Quantities

L

We Reserve The Right To Limit Quantities

cost TO 
I* CASHWAY 

FOR YOUR 
WK CARD 

HIKHASIS

7:.30 a.m. til 9:00 p.m. 
MONDAY-SATURDAY

Op en On Sunday 
12:00 p.in. to 8:00 pan.

WE WELCOME 
USD A

FOODSTAMP 
COUPONS*

o "

l
I

r/


